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Labor Day next Monday.
Schools open next Tuesday.

’Art Tailored Clo'thing.—Swift’s.
Wheat 96c, oats 35c, eggs 17-18c, 

butter 26-30c.
McLaren’s for '*11 Puhik arid High 

School supplies.
The poor are always with us but 

rich go away in summer time.
Watford barbers are always will

ing to take something off for cash.
Boys’ School Suit $5.90, Tweed 

pants, bloomers $1.76, $2.00, $2.60. 
—Swift’s.

We are always anxious to get news 
items, but criticisms of a neighbor’s 
conduct is not news.

The laying of the one hundred 
pound rail between Komoka arid 
Sarnia is about completed.

Our stock of Children’s Shoes is 
complete. School shoes made to stand 
hard use.—^P. Dodds & Son.

As school vacation nears its close 
there is no' doubt in the minds of the 
kiddies that the days are growing 
shorter.

New Linen Eribroidered Collar and 
■ Cuffs, also lace fronts for the Tux
edo Sweater coats.—Swift’s. .

Secure your school shoes at P. 
Dodds & Son. Good serviceable shoes 
tfbat will withstand wet weather and 
rough usage.

About the only difference between 
a married man in love »nd a single 
man in the same condition is the mar
ried man’s wife.

Let us be thankful for lawyers. 
Think of what othei lawyers would 
do to us if we couldn’t hire one to 
protect us.

A bachelor is contented for- the 
game reason that people once were 

- content with candles. They didn't 
know any better.

Mr. Lorenzo Evans, Arkona, is in 
charge of Mr. Basil Richardson’s 
barber shop during the latter’s ab
sence recruiting his health.

P. Dodds has a large stock of good 
stout school shoes, well made to stand 
rough usage and keep out the wet. 
Prices shaved to the closest profit.

East Sunday, Aug. 20th, Mr. Angus 
Mitchell completed his fifty-fourth 
year residence in Watford, he having 
Skived in town on Aug. 20th, 1868.

The Watford Chautauqua did not 
quite pay expenses and some of the 
cash surplus left over from last year 
will be required to make ends meet.

Mr. Blimp—“Remember, the hand 
that rocks the cradle rules the world. 
Don’t forget that, dear.” Mrs. Blimp 
•—“Then you come right in and rule 
the world a while. I’m tired.”

Special Friday and Saturday— 
Marshmallows, plain or nut coated, 
assorted flavors 39 cents per pound 
at McLaren’s.

There are twenty entries in the 
Canadian National Exhibition band 
competition this year, against 7 a 
year ago. The judging will take place 
on Music Day, Thursday, Aug. 31.

Put'"personality in your business 
by carrying a snappy, pushful ad
vertisement in The Guide-Advocate 
«ach week. Surely yoü don’t need to 
be told that “it pays to advertise.”

It Pays to wear good clothing, we 
are showing ready to wear from 
$19.00 to $26.00.—Swift's.

Why not have a dollar day in Wat
ford? In other towns these days 
Prove a big success. It is suggested 
that a meeting of business men be 
held to consider the matter.

Over 700,000 invitations to ele
mentary school pupils have been issu
ed for Young Canada’s Day at the 
Canadian National Exhibition. Last 
year the attendance on this day was 
230,000. '

One of the “buy out of town” 
women was heard to remark recently 
that if the local dealers did not soon 
get in some coal she would send to 
Baton’s for hers. Some people have 
$he faith of a little child.

'The advice of the Provincial Fuel 
Controller is as f ollows : Do not rely 
on American anthracite. If you can 
get American bituminous coal, get it, 
but you will be well advised to look 
elsewhere for a substitute. Antici
pate that you will have to find some 
substitute for hard coal, at least un
til well into December, and if buying 
soft coal, ibuy from 15‘to 20 per 
cent of your normal year’s supply.

Bite off more than you can chew;
Then chew it.

Plan lor more than you can do.
Then do it.

Hitch your wagon to a star, 
eeP your seat, and there you are.

i Piles of new goods open this week 
at Swift’s.
See-saw, Margery Daw,

Lizzie shall* have a new master. 
The guy who owned her traded her yi

Because all the other cars passed 
her.

New Fall Coats for women—smart 
styles, reasonable prices.—A. Brown 
& Co.

If you have a spar varnish on your 
hardwood floors you can use warm 
Water and soap on them. Otherwise 
clean your varnisfhed floors with lin
seed oil and petroleum in equal parts.

The Tennis Club gave a very en
joyable dance in the Armory after 
the Chautauqua on Friday night. An 
Alvinston orchestra furnished excels 
lent music, and the Club realized a 
nice sum from the entertainment.

Report of the awards of the West
ern University scholarships published 
Wednesday shows that Gordin H. 
Johnston of Kerwood took second 
place in honor ma trie, in English, 
Mathematcis, physics and one other 
Subject.

Prospective visitors to Toronto 
during the great Canadian National 
Exhibition, will be pleased to learn 
that reduced rates will come into 
effect on the Grand Trunk Railway 
for the period of. the Fair, the rate 
being a fare and a third.

There will be a celebration of the 
holy communion and sermon by the 
by the rector in Trinity church on 
Sunday morning next, Sept. 3, also 
the usual service at 7 p.m. Commen
cing next Sunday the Sunday school 
will meet at 2.30 o’clock.

Remember there are two ways of 
eating green corn—the polite way 
and the usual way. Imagine Hiram 
Holler’s whiskers after eating a 
couple of cobs of buttered corn. No 
wonder Si Simpkins said His beard 
was a place ot breed microbes. -

Rev. W. K. and Mrs, Hager expect 
to be home by Sept. 1st and Mr. 
Hager will preach at the regular 
services in the Methodist churches on 
Sept. 3rd. There will be Communion 
of the Lord's Supper at morning ser
vice in Watford and at afternoon oer- 
vice at Zion.

Wednesday and Thursday, Aug. 16 
and 17, were the hottest days of the 
season, the mercury ascending to 96 
in the shade and on Thursday night 
the lowest reached was 69 degrees. 
The highe. t point reached before this 
was on July 16, when the thermom
eter reached 89.

Provincial Fuel Controller J. A. 
Ellis advises all municipalities to co
operate with local dealers in securing 
coal and urges that immediate action 
be taken to prevent a shortage of 
fuel during the coming winter. We 
hope Watford council is acting on 
this advice.

In the Congregational church on 
Sunday the regular service will be 
resumed. The pastor, the Rev. T. 
DeCourcy Rayner, will preach at both 
services, and the Sacrament of the 
Lord’s Supper will follow the morn
ing service. Everybody welcome at 
each of the services.

Mr. Richard Williamson, who was 
elected to the honorable position of 
District Deputy Grand Master of this 
district at the recent meeting of the 
Grand Lodge of Masons has appoint
ed as his secretary W. Bro. Orlo 
Jacklin of Watford; and R. W. Bro. 
Rev. D. W. Collins of Sarnia as Dis
trict Chaplain.

Owing to the generosity of a num
ber of Watford’s business men the 
E. L. Fall Fair prize list has been 
greatly strengthened by a number of 
liberal special prizes and it is up to 
the agriculturalists of the district to 
show their appreciation by competing 
for these prizes and doing everything 
possible to make the Fair a success.

The prize lists of the Watford Fair 
are now ready and copies can be had 
from the secretary, T. R. jWoCormick, 
or at the Guide-Advocate office. The 
lists this year contain an extensive 
list of prizes to be given for school 
Children exhibits, which department 
is an attractive addi'ton to the Fair 
this year. Three trials of speed with 
purses totalling $500, also foot races 
for old and young will form one of 
the attraction the second day—Fri
day, Sêpt. 22.

When is the municipality of Wat
ford to get the amount due from 
the Ontario Government on account 
of the Main street pavement? Other 
places have received their share and 
no doubt if the matter is properly 
presented to the responsible parties 
the government will not delay paying 
Watford’s claim. Our taxes are high 
enough without having to pay inter
est on the amount due from the 
government.

BIG DAY OF SPORTS 
WATFORD

IN

Big Baseball Tournament, Band
Concept and Street Community 

Dance

Wednesday next, Aug. 30th, ’will 
be a gala day in Watford, Waubund, 
Parkhill, Brigden and Watford base-, 
ball teams will try conclusions for 
$150 in prizes in Waterworks Park, 
commencing at 1.30 o’clock. These 
clubs will be specially strengthened 
and the three fast games will follow 
one ariother. The Parkhill team will 
secure some star players from other 
Middlesex clubs, Brigden with the 
best men in Oil Springs, Waubuno 
will be strengthened with Petrolea 
players. The Watford club lost only 
one home game and are in excellent 
shape. The prizes will be divided 
$70, $40, $20. One admission to 
the three' games. NeritrgT. men will 
umpire all the games. This will bec — —oc « a uio ntu mv VTA i
the biggest day of sport seen in the 
town for many years.

At 8 p.m, there will be a commun
ity dance on the Main street pave
ment with special musit by the 
Strathroy Military Band, with con
tinuous fun and musit until 12 
o’clock. This will be an attraction 
never before given here and will pro
vide amusement for, all. Make 
arrangements to be with us all after
noon and evening.

PERSONAL

Mr. and Mrs. W. M. Styles visit
ed London, friends last week.

Mr. M. Parkison, London, visited 
at Mrs. Tye’s oyer the weekend.

Miss M. E. George, Thamesville, 
visited at Mrs. Tye’s this week.

Miss Lila Willoughby of Smiths’ 
Falls, is visiting relatives in town.

Miss Isabel Harris is spending a 
few days with friends at Grand Bend.

Miss Florence Bucke, London, is 
visiting Mr. and Mrs.. Alfred Nash.

Miss M. Florence Cooke, Detroit, 
is spending her vacation at her home 
here.

Miss Minieily is in Toronto this 
week attending the Millinery Open
ings.

Mr. and Mrs. George Tye and 
daughters, London, spent Sunday 
Mrs. Tye’s.

Vernon White, London, is visiting 
his grandparents, Mr. and Mrs. A.

Early Fall Hats are now on displiy 
in the Millinery Department.-—A." 
Brown & Co,

Mr. George C. Haddow, who has 
just returned to Canada after a year 
in Oxford University, has been ap
pointed lecturer in English in the 
University of Manitoba. Mr. Haddow" 
who is an M.A. of Toronto and a B.: 
X. of Oxford, is the son of Rev. 
Rob't. Haddow, formerly minister of 
the Presbyterian church, Watford.

Men’s Work -Skirts 98,cents, $1.25. 
and $1.40, light and dark navy.— 
Swift’s.

Owing to the electric melting pot 
on our linotype failing1 to perform its 
proper function and requiring the 
services of an expert from Toronto to 
put it in order, there was no issue of 
the Guide-Advocate last week. We 
regret having been compelled to dis
appoint our readers and hope they 
will leniently overlook the oiriission. 
There will be no issue next.Friday.

In y connection with the new kales 
tax on bonds, which went into effect 
on August 1st, it is pointed out that 
the tax will be passed on to the pur
chaser, as is the case at present in 
the commodity market. People who 
purchase securities may be prepared 
to pay this charge of three cents per 
$100 in addition to the cost price of 
their securities. It is to be remem-, 
bered of course, that Dominion and 
Provincial Government bonds are ex
empt from the impost.

CHAUTAUQUA’S INTEREST
MAINTAINED TO END

The high quality of the programs 
of the last half of Watford’s Chau
tauqua was fully maintained, and the 
interest of-the large audiences sus
tained until the concluding number 
Friday night.

The program on Wednesday after
noon was specially for children, and 
those who were present will not soon 
forget the clown Stevens with his 
illuminated nose and eyes and his 
musical lunch. Little Alice Shrode is 
a wonderful whistler and cryer and 
Mayor Runnells gave a nice talk for 
the childihn. At the evening perform
ance Alice Shrode again appeared 
and Mayor A. E. Runnells gave his 
illustrated lecture, "Naval Defense & 
Disarmament,” showing pictures of 
the surrender of the German fleet at 
Scapa Flow. Although many persons 
think that the time for war talk is 
about over yet those present had to 
admit that the lecture was excellent 
and exceedingly thrilling.

The last day, Friday, was a fitting 
climax to the series. The Casford- 
Reed Violin Girls gave some splendid' 
music and Noah Beiïharz some won
derful impersonations. The evening 
performance, given to a crowded 
house, was -pronounced one of the 
best of the group, and a grand suc
cess.

Although the Chautauqua gave the 
-best of satisfaction, Jliss Clark the 
Superintendent failed to get suffi
cient signatures for a contract for 
next year, most of the guarantors of 
this year having some idea of a 
change of entertainment for next 
year and wished to delay entering 
into any contract.

Mr. and Mrs. Carl A. Class visited 
relatives in Windsor and Ypsilanti, 
Mich.

Mr. and Mrs. H. W. Nixon and 
family spent the weekend at Port 
Stanley.

Miss Ethel Holmes of Petrolea, is 
the guest ot her sister, Mfs. A . E. 
McKercher.

Misses Louise and Rita Dodds are 
visiting' relatives in Toronto for a 
couple of weeks.

Master Edward Logan_ epent the 
weekend with Mrs. A. —
Ypsilanti, Mich.

Miss Murray, of Tavjstock, is now 
in Charge of the A. Brown & Co. Mil
linery Department.

Mrs. Vera Fuller and son Clayton 
are in Cedar Rapids visiting Mrs> 
Fuller’s sister, Mrs. Cone.

Mr. Jack Lamb left for the West 
on Monday to visit his sisters in 
Winnipeg arid Watrous, Sask.

Mr. and Mrs: H. A. Cook motored 
from Toronto on Sunday and spent

rweek with relatives and friends.
Miss Bertha Durs tan returned 

home after a two weeks’ visit with 
her sister, Mrs. W. J. Johnson, Port 
Huron."

Mr! Murray Smith, manager of the 
Standard Bank, Lucan, and his wife, 
are guests of Mr. and Mrs. T. G. 
Mitchell.

Dr. and Mrs. Harold Taylor re
turned to London on Tuesday after 
spending a couple of weeks with rela
tives in Watford and vicinity.

Mr. and Mrs. H. M. Irons of 
Chicago have returned home after a 
pleasant visit with the latter’s 
brother, Wess Willoughby.

Mr. and Mrs. A. Burch, Mr. and 
Mrs. L. Rumford and chihlren of 
Thedford, were guests of/Mr. and 
Mrs. W. M. Styles last week.

Carl A. Class Jr., who has .been 
visiting in Kingsville, Windsor and 
Ypsilanti has returned home accom
panied by Miss Mavlty.

Miss Elsie C. Gesell of Detroit is 
spending a week in Watford as the 
guest of Miss Florence Cooke.

Misses E. Steinbeck, N. Wyckaff 
and A. Wyckaff of Henderson, North 
Carolina, are spending a fev days at 
the home of Mrs. W. J. Trenouth.

Mrs. Sara Willoughby, who has 
been visiting her brother-in-law, 
Wes. Willoughby returned by motor 
to Sarnia accompanied by a friend.

Miss Jennie Moore left Wednesday 
to join her father and brother in 
Colorado. She will spend a short time 
in Denver before proceeding to 
Littleton.

Mr. and Mrs. W. Willoughby and 
family motored to London for the 
weekend accompanied by Mr. and 
Mrs. H. M. Irons.

Mr. and Mrs. George Kingston of 
Sarnia paid a flying visit to relatives 
in town accompanied by Mr. George 
Willoughby, also of Sarnia, and Miss 
Marjorie Shugrue of Stratford.

Mrs. S. A. Whiting and little 
daughter Betty Jane, of Petrolea, are 
spending this week with her sister, 
Mrs. W. C. Aylesworth.

Mrs. W. D. Ellis and daughter, 
Pauline, of Windsor, Mrs. Henry Em- 
merson and three sons, London, and 
Mr. and Mrs. Add. Fisher of Port 
Huron, were guests of P. J Dodds 
tost week.

Mrs. J. H. Mitchell of Prince Al
bert, Sask., wh ospent the past four 
months visiting relatives and friends 
in Watford, Sarnia, and other parts 
of Western Qnbario, left on Saturday 
on the Noronic for her home. She 
was accompanied on her visit by her 
little so^, Jack.

BROOKE

Migs Phoebe McNeil is home after 
spending holidays in Caradoc.

Johnny and Mary -Dempsey of Mt. 
Brydges are holidaying with Mr. and 
Mrs. E. J. McNeil.

Mrs. W. S. Shugg spent last week 
at Matabanic Cottage, the guest of 
Mrs. J. Dickison, Grand Bend.

Miss Lucy McCuIly of Richmond- 
ville, Mich., returned this week after 
spending her vacation with her aunt, 
Mrs. (Sam McLellan, Brooke.

The special monthly" service will 
be held in Chalmers church on Sun
day, Sept. 3rd, at 11 a.m. and 8 p.m. 
Preacher at both services the Rev. 
W. Mackintosh B.D.

•Mr- and Mrs. Wm. 'Dempsey of 
Strathroy and Mr .and Mrs. Will 
Dempsey of Hyde Park, and Mr. and 
Mrs. 'A. Hurst and daughter of Lon
don spent Sunday with Mr. and 
Mrs. J. Dempsey.

; WARWICK

Attend Thedford Fair Sept. 28-29. 
It’s always good. s7-3t

Miss Agnes Williams, Port Bur- 
well, spent a few days last week with 
her fiiend, Miss Leapha Gault.

Mr. Peter Graham left this week 
on a Visit to Regina and other points 
in the; West.

One of Gordon Perry’s matched 
team . of roadsters took his

Attend Thedford Fair Sept. 28-29. 
It’s always good. s7-3t

morni"g *
Mis? Mildred Barnes is spending a 

week'^ holidays with her uncle and 
aunt, Mr. and Mrs. Wm. Marsh, and 
other relatives in London.

‘Mrs. -.Claude Cable and son Claude, 
Mrs. Ed. Hawkins, Mr. and Mrs. 
Georgtr Dyer of Detroit, Mrs. K. Tin
sley of Sarnia, were guests at Mr! 
and Mrs. S. Barnes’ Sunday.

Mr.:and Mrs. Harry Graham, ac
companied by Mrs. Mary Graham and 
Glen, motored to Qipand Rapids,Mich., 
last week to visit Mrs. Graham’s 
daughter, Mrs. Norman Thomas.

Bçrt Cundick, ,-Main road, had a 
very successful sale of his farm stock 
on Thursday of tost week. He is 
moving to London this week where 
he will make his home in future.

Service in Zion Congregational 
church on Sunday at 2.30 p.m. when 
the pastor, thd RéV. T. DeCourcy 
Rayner will preach. The Sacrament 
of the Lord’s Supper follows the ser
vice. ,

The sixth line basket ball team had 
so much to say about the boys play
ing baseball, they are getting some 
merry wallops now. The Wanstead 
team piotored np on the 17th and 
put it over them by a score of 17 to 
5, while the eigth line team played 
them on the 21st and defeated-them 
by a score of 19 to' 8.

Fire, caused by lightning destroyed 
the barns of Peter Anderson on his 
farm, Plympton-Warwick town line, 
early "Friday morning. The bolt 
struck during the progress of a storm 
about 6 o’clock. Eight hogs were 
killed gnd all Mr. Anderson’s eqiup- 
ment was destroyed. The loss is sev
eral thousand dollars, partly protect
ed by insurance.

The 30th anniversary of Bethel 
Methodist church will be held on 
Sunday and Monday, Sept. 3 and 4. 
Rev. Jewett of 'Forest and Rev. And
erson , of Plympton, will preach 
special anniversary sermons. On 
Monday evening the annual anniver
sary tea meeting will be held, for 
which a good program is being pre
pared.

William Wesley McKeown Bryce, 
well-known and prosperous farmer of 
the fourth line, S.E.R., was called 
by death in the fullness of his man
hood on Friday, Aug. 18th, aged 46 
years and one day. He had for some 
time been a sufferer with inflamma
tory rheumatism which confined him 
to the house for four weeks previous 
to his death. He was born in War
wick, being the son of Mr. and -Mrs.- 
John Bryce, and lived in the township 
all -his life. He was married to Mary 
Frances McNaughton, daughter of 
the late James McNaughton, who sur
vives him. He also leaves nine child
ren, four boys and five girls, and 
one sister, Mrs. Gordon Ho-llings-. 
worth of Watford. The funeral was 
held from the family residence, lot 
11, on 'Monday afternoon to Watford, 
cemetery and was largely attended. 
Rev. T. DeCourcy Rayner conducted 
the service and the pallbearers were 
S. Morris, ‘C. Chambers, A. Bryce, 
F. Bryce, S. Chambers and James; 
Jones.
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) Holders of Five Year 
$2 per cent Canada’s 

Victory Bonds
Issued in 1917 and Maturing 1st December, 1922.

CONVERSION PROPOSALS
jti rpHE MINISTER OF FINANCE offers to holders 
8? JL of these bonds who desire to continue their 
qu investment in Dominion of Canada securities the 
t§ privilege of exchanging the maturing bonds for new 
^ bone’s bearin'» S' per cent interest, payable hglf yearly, 
’ u titi.ur of the luilowing ciaSSv»:—

(a) Five year bonds, dated 1st November,
— 1922, to mature 1st November, 1927.

(b) Ten year bonds, dated 1st November,
51 1922, to mature 1st November, 1932.
Ej
5j While the maturing bonds will carry interest to 1st
ra December, J922, the new bonds will- commence to earn 
t5 interest from 1st November, 1922, GIVING A BONUS 

OF A FULL MONTH’S INTEREST TO THOSE 
,|j AVAILING THEMSELVES OF THE CONVERSION 
gj PRIVILEGE. 
g"l

=5 This offer is made to holders of the maturing bonds
and is not open to other investors. The bonds to be 

5, issued under this proposal will be substantially of the 
® same character as those which are maturing, except 

that the exemption from taxation docs not apply to the 
ki new issue.

Holders of the matui 
themselves of this conv 
their bonds AS EARLY 
LATER THAN SEPTEJ 
any Chartered Bank in Ci 
an off.-rhi receipt for the bo-ds 
an undertaking to deliver the 
the new issue.

Holders of r--“— • - -
payable by cheque from ( 
December 1 interest cheque 
coupon bonds will detach 
coupon before 
purposes.
_ The surrendered bonds i 
to the Minister of Finance 
be exchanged for bonds of 
registered, or coupon registe 
carrying interest payable 1: 
of each year of the duration < 
Payment accruing and payai 
of the new issue will be 
delivery munedi^y afterth

The bonds of the mat

mg bonds who wish to avail 
ersion privilege should take
^possible, but not

th, to a Branch of 
receive in exchange
endered, co.itair.ing 
:spo.iding bonds of

.^^Y^'^^eistered bonds, interest 
7* Ottawa, will receive their 

-, - as usual. Holders of
surrenri, • a"u rftain the ]ast unmatured 
urrendering the bond itself for conversion

fielding,
Minister of Finance,Ottawa, 6th August, 1922,

sîSdSSi ûlai Èüsi esf 55eüsJ asJ cÉÎal5^i KS5S55i'Glad tSisj 5S 5S
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Try Guide-Advocate “Want Ads.”

I ’Member of Canadian Weekly
Newspapers' Association

W. C, Ayle.worth, Publi.h.r. 
T. Harris, Editor,

---- ADVERTISING RATES
Display Ads., set, transient 26c In. 
Display Ads., set,year contract 16cin. 
Display Ads., plate........ ,16c in.
Special Position ................26c in.
Theatrical Advt’g with reader or

cut.........". ................ 36q per in.
Business Locals, Front Page 10c per 

line, inside pages 6c.per line.
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The German mark takes a drop 
aitevost every day. It is like a man 
who takes frequent drops-altogether 
unreliable.

... !» l .
Can you remember when the 

ladies in crossing a muddy walk 
brazenly lifted their skirts half.. w*y 
up their boot tops.-Portland Éxptess.

a !
Guelph Herald :—-Dr. Eidt, a mem

ber of the Stratford School -Board 
would have children brought up from 
infancy on theJJieory that every mis
deed brings its own punishment. 
This sounds nice,, but the fact-tha 
such, a theory is not generally taught 
dr béfiè*ed jlt:, is seen byth e crowded 
jails and reformatories. Some child
ren can be brought up on the Eidt 
theory, but many others have to be 
impressed with the fact that there is 
a higher power than that of the in 
dividual that has to be respected; 
that obedience and respect are 
essentials in life, and the punish
ment of a guilty conscience is not- the 
only punishment to be feared in this 
world. . .

B
St. Thomqs banks discounted the 

U. S. dollar ladtj week, the first time 
since 1914. Not so -many months ago 
a Canadian dollar was worth only 80 
cents in New York. Reasons ad
vanced by the bankers for the rever
sal of conditions are the tremendous 
falling 'off in the value of Americap 
exports to Canada As a result of tariff 
legislation and of reduced shipments 
of coal to this country, and the proti 
ability that the immense grain crop 
ready for the Harvest here will give 
a very great impetus to Canadian 
trade across the -border. The fall ip 
the valtié" of American exports tj> 
Canada has been accompanied by a 
corresponding increase in the' value 
of British imports into this country,

m \
Nqiy, yqrk Tintes All-, the inven

tions credited to .-Bell, even the telel 
phone, were only mile stones in hit 
life-long search for some device that 
his wife, deaf from childhood, could 
enjoy. His supreme ambition in lifè 
was to find a way mechanically to 
register sound waves in such a way 
t,hat they could be ‘heard’ by the ey4 
of his wife. The telephone, discover*- 
ed incidentally in experimental work 
along this line, did not satisfy the ini- 
ventor because it was of no use td 
Mrs. Bell. He continued his studied 
and eventually; worked out the photo! 
phone, ■ ■ a device that transmits thé 
human voice along a ray ' of -light; 
This still is in common use among 
the deaf, and was adopted in many 
countries before the coming of wire
less telegraphy, to establish commun-i 
ication over short distances between 
ships and shore. Bell realized fuly 
that, the telephone was not perfect. 
He little dreamed, -because of his 
small knowledge of electricity when 
he -began his experiments, that thé 
voice would, some day be carried by 
radio. But later in life he did not! 
hesitate to predict that eventually 
men-, would be able to exchar.gs- 
thoughts by putting connected elec
tric coils about their heads. ‘That,’ 
he once said, 'will be literally talk-i 
ing through one’s hat.’

WHAT SHALL 1 DO WITH THE 
MONEY

Many, a holder of the Canadian 
Government bonds maturing Decem
ber 1, 1922, has been asking this 
question. ^The advertisement of the 
Minister of Finance supplies an ans
wer. The investor, by giving notice 
to the manager of any one of the 
branches of a chartered bank, can 
arrange to get new bonds bearing 
the same rate of interest, the high
est possible security and a liberal 
rate of interest.

A Prime Dressing for Wounds.__
In some factories and workshops car
bolic acid is kept for use in cauteriz
ing wounds and cuts sustained by the 
workmen. Far better to keep on band 
a bottle of Dr. Thomas’ Electric Oil. 
It is just as quick in action and does 
not scar the skin or bum the flesh, a

ITEMS CLIPPED FROM 
EXCHANGES

Pity our wives can't can some of 
the surplus heat and save all the 
worry about coal.—Orillia Packet.

B
Strange things happen. A woman 

arrested as a pickpocket claims she 
has never been married.

B
As Lucy sauntered down the beach,

Her skirt with scarce a hem on, 
The men declared she was a peach,

The women sneered “A lemon.”
B

Ontario sheep owners are being 
warned against selling their wool to 
travelling dealers and junk men at 
prices lower than the regular market 
prices

The coal controllers or others who 
talk about $20 anthracite are pre
paring the way for extravagant de
mands for coal. The public should 
rise in hot -protest against any ex
action. Theye is a Fuel Controller, 
with power to fix prices, and if these 
are unfair, the public can fix him.

. ’ ' „ B -- ...
About eighty" vessels have been 

chartered to carry poal from Britian 
to this Continent. Britain has about 
a thousand vessels laid up, and the 
United States several thousand. The 
shipping accommodation for import
ing coal has not been exhausted, by 
any means.
, ■ B .
Attorney-General Raney estimates 

that the Provincial, treasury will be 
ahead about four millions from race 
track tax, this year. He says, “The 
amount wagered last year was up
wards of $66,000,000, and the 
amount that will come from this tax
ation (the per diem tax) this year 
will, it is estimated, amount to' up
wards of $2,500,000, so that the 
total revenue which will be derived 
by the Province of Ontario from race 
track tax for 1922 will be somewhere 
between $3 000,000 a id $1,000,000 

B
The result of the investigation of 

a legislature committee into hotel 
and tourist bureaus at the inlet and 
outlet; cities of Canada, as recom
mended at a conference- held in Sar
nia between, the committee-and, hotel 
proprietors and heads -of Chamber 
of Commet* - -The plan as outlined 
is to classify an j describe the avail
able hotels of the province and pro

vide tourists with the information 
free of charge, A follow-up system is 
provided, by which tourists on leav
ing the country may make complaint 
or suggestions or express approval of 
the hotel and tourist service obtained 
during their stay in Canada.

B
The 1923 motor license plates in 

Ontario will be more substantial 
than those now in use. They will also 
cost more. The -price wiH be 23 cents 
per pair, as against 14% cents a pair 
this year. A contract for the plates 
has been given to the Canadian 
Colortype Company of Hamilton. 
They will be of 24 gauge steel, rein
forced w;th a double edging along 
the top and bottom. The plates in use 
this year have proved unsatisfacory, 
rusting easily and becoming illegible. 
The new plate will have white fig
ures on a dull black ground, and the 
enamel, it is said, . will be of the 
most durable kind.

“IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE”

Protect the child from the ravages 
of worms by using Mother Graves’ 
Worm Exterminator. It is a standard 
remedy, and years of use have en- 

! hanced its reputation. m

FREE AT LAST OF 
KIDNEY TROUBLE
"Frult-a-tives” Brought Her 

Health and Strength
624 Champlain St., Montreal

“For 8 years, I suffered constantly 
from Kidney Disease and Liver Trouble. 
My health was miserable and nothing 
in the way of ordinary medicinq did 
me any good.

Then / started to use “Fruit-a-tives” 
and the effect was remarkable. All 
the pains, Headaches, Indigestion 
and Constipation were relieved and 
once more I was well.

All who suffer from such troubles 
should take “Fruit-a-tives”

Madam HORMIDAS FOISY. 
y 60c a box, 6 for $2,80, trial size 25c 

At dealers or sent postpaid by 
Fruit-a-tives Limited, Ottawa.

The Western Fair
LONDON, ONTARIO

September 9th to 16th, 1922
WESTERN ONTARIO’S POPULAR EXHIBITION

$38,000 IN PRIZES AND ÂTtRACTIONS
Everything to Educate and Amuse—Nothing to Offend.

EXHIBITS OF ALL KINDS. SPEED EVENTS

® Calf and Yearling Competition [*j

Dog Show. Auto Races, Saturday, 16th. Music all the time. 

Wonderful Programme Twice Daily. Fireworks Every Night.

C. A. WORTHAM’S SHOWS on the Midway. Something doingSaU the time j

Admission: 9th,llth,15th,16th, 25c. 12th,13th,14th, 50c
Children Free on Monday, Sept, llth All information from Secretary.

J. ». Saunders, President. A. M. Hunt, Secretary

fmi nrrri îiimMfejnjiriiiiiii ri i r ;

The Farmer’s Wife
The farmer's wife who has money to 
handle should also enjoy the conven
ience and safety of a Bank Account of 
her own. She will then be independ
ent should the need for money arise 
during her husband’s absence. She 
will be able to pay monthly accounts 
by cheque. Her surplus money will 
be earning interest.

The Sterling Bank
of Canada

SAVE *■* Because
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C ASTORIA
Forjnfants and Children.

Mathers Know That 
Genuine Castoria

Always 
Bears the 
.Signature 

of

In 
Use 

For Over 
Tlrirty Years

Exact Copy of Wrappet.

If It’s Printed— 
We Can Print It !
Visiting Cards
Announcements
Invitations
Bill Heads
Statements
Envelopes
Letterheads
Ruled Ledger Sheets
Loose Leaf Binders
Sales Books
Blank .Paper

Stationery 
Office Supplies 
Trade Linotype Compositior, 
Stock Certificates 
Debenture Forms 
Special Ruled Forms 
Printing in Colors 
Advertising Blotters 
Counter Check Books 
Salesman’s Order Books 
Receipt Books

Guide-Advocate JobDept.
Phone -1 lw WATFORD

BOSANQUET COUNCIL

Council met on the 14th inst. All 
them members present. Minutes of 
last meeting confirmed. By-law for 
Canada Co. Drain finally passed and 
•bylaws for the repair of Mud Creek 
Drain, Coultis Drain and McPherson 
Drain provisionally adopted. The fol
lowing orders were given : Jesse 
Clemens $19 cleaning road ditctr L. 
R.E.; C. Medcoff $1.60 adv. in For
est Free Press re cattle running at 
large ; C. Borthwick $10 work on 
bridge con. 2; C. Shepherd, $20 Com
mission on hills and bridges; N. Sit
ter $2.50 witness fees re Canada Co. 
drain; S. Christmas $76 work on Mud 
Creek drain; Clerk $160 on salary ; 
W. J. Reader $2223.00 for reinforce
ment on bridges in 1921 ; Hy Beer 
$16.75 drawing gravel to'bridge con. 
10; W. Mason $04.25 for gravel; Joe 
Addison $12.26 grading con. 12'; 
Thos. Blunden $44.64 for 4 inch tile 
9 sideroad; A. D. Donald $10.00 and 
O. Walden $6 attending the Provin
cial engnietr; N. Sitter $20 inspect
ing Thedford. drain area for Nesbit 
drainand getting out bridge plans 
with Code, $16 commission on hills 
and $20 commission on bridges; F. 
Melville $100 to pay men for work 
on jam in Canada Co. Canal, Peter 
Defore $90 for work on Elliot Award 
drain; John Hamilton $27.76 for 
gravel; Jas. Cowan $36.72 -reinforce
ment for bridges ; H. J. Pettypiece 
$1.45 adv. re Court of Revision ; A. 
Duffus $9 work on road and Joe Car- 
rothers $54.60 witness fees re Can
ada Co. Canal ; A bylaw was passed 
bo borrow $2000.00 for current ex
penses. The engineer’s report for the 
repair of Wadsworth drain was re
ferred back recommending a four 
foot bottom from stake 50 plus 10 to 
outlet and tile in Branch drain.

Council adjourned to meet ■ en 
Wednesday, September 13th, at 10 
a.m. when- the engineer’s report for 
the repair of Wood’s Creek drain will 
be read and Considered and Courts of 
Revision iwill sit on Coultis, Mud and 
McPherson drain bylaws.

Amos Zimmerman applied to have 
Shawana drain repaired from Con. 
6 road.

G. Sutherland, Clerk.

Is your subscription paid in advanceÎ

y WHEN USING
/ WILSONS \

FLY PADS
%, READ DIRECTIONS / 
^ C AREF ÿLLŸ : AW ' 
;îv' FOLLOW THEM

SJ
xy.\ exactly 

:k ’v \ - .

Best of all Fly Killers 10c 
per Packet at all Druggists, 
Grocers and General Stores

ONE OF ONTARIO’S BEAUTY 
t SPOTS

The following extract from a letter 
received from Rev, W. K. Hager, 
who with Mrs. Hager ts enjoying the 
cool breezes of Georgian Bay' at 
their summer cottage “Rock Crest”, 
Whalen Island, will be read with in
terest.

“We have had a glorious holiday 
in this play ground, of Ontario and 
are returning home greatly invigor
ated in body and mind. We are at 
the north east end of Lake Huron, 
that is to say Lgke Huron is the 
shape of a large headed, tack with 
the point at Sarnia and Sault Ste 
-Marie one end of the head of the 
tack and Georgian Bay the other 
end, the Sault being west from us. 
In the Georgian Bay there are sup
posed, to ibe 30,060 islands and be
yond those, west, there 1s the Mani- 
toulin Island group of islands reach
ing to the Sault. We are. near Port 
MoNichol and Midland at the very 
east end of Georgian Bay. These 
Georgian Bay islands are really a 
part of the Muskoka territory called 
the Highlands of Ontario and while 
once they were heavily timbered 
with the finest- of Ontario pine they 
are now covered with a growth of 
small timber that makes the islands 
and main land useful only for holi
day seekers, as there is not much 
soil . upon the mighty rocks. The 
islands are mostly, therefore, huge 
rocks -or piles of rocks tied together 
with very little soil and forming 
scenery that excels even the far- 
famed . 1000 islands.

Thousands of Canadians have sum
mer cottages here and thriving sum
mer resorts' cater to many more 
thousands of Canadians and Ameri
cans..

The government at Toronto sells 
land at $5 per acre and here We have 
ojir 10 acre lot of rocks on one of 
die prettiest locations possible where 
we cgn get blue berries and by go
ing in boat or off your own rocks 
boat i fyou want to travel far, unless 
you can catch all the fine fish you 
wish. Of course you can go only by 
boat if you want to travel far unless 
you get lost in the .woods and rocks' 
ctf the main land of , Muskoka. The 

■ j people here spend their time sight 
seeing in motor .boat or canoe and 
ftsh .or pick blueberries and build 
their own cottages and wharves, and 
lie around and see the finest of sun
sets and breathe the purest of air and 
drink the softest of waters and are 
care free. We go to church on the 
rocks or on a neighbor’s verandah 
Sunday morning and sleep the sound
est of sleep on the ever cool nights. 
All sorts of birds and animals and 
fishes common to Ontario are about. 
Everybody ought to visit at this fair 
place. Lake Huron is beautiful at 
the piont of Sarnia and beaches, or 
near ^t, as WAtfofijJ people know, but 
from .Georgian Bay at Midland .to 
Sault Ste Marie.is the fairest of all.”

WHERE 
ONE BLADE 

GREW ‘

IT: is not always the best soil that yields the richest 
harvest. Much defends upon'the rilan who cultivates 

the, soil, and tlje measprfc of his success :is the measure of 
hisjntplligent lpdustrytmd thrift-^nd Ability to make the1 
most of opportunity!,,. .

" \___;
The successful farmer "cultivates his. money ,a$ çgrefull y as-.
he ^ltiyate^'hjs lini£ He gets j tçrùrnif frptji hip crops'
and he pegur^s .froinrrhis fiasds; This Bante-in any*

;:pftrt of . the: Dominion adds' intercut ‘to the money saved •; - * “ r 'bV mdirstnhtifi't fartlnpFrc iXt» . -L yojjf

,Established over IOQÿears V 1 1 ;
..... ; f. - t .. \ .i ; i

l ,Wutfdrd'B)-anch: d*. A. MACLEAN, Manager, n

RACES AT WESTERN FAIR

Locgfern, 6at., Aug. 23rd, Auto
mobile races, with a half score of in
ternationally known speed, kings in 
competition, will feature the West
ern Fair ai London on Saturday af
ternoon, September 16, according to 
Secretary A. M. Hunt who has just 
completed negotiations for a santion 
from the International Motor- Côntest- 
.Association.

Drivers 'with their ■ high speed 
muonts, direct from the speedways, 
will he included among the pitots 
eentréd in the seven events compet
ing for the $2500 purse money. Sev
eral of the stars listed to drive in the 
Canadian National Exhibition events 
at Toronto will ■ be induced to come 
here as well as pilots from Detroit, 
Chicago, San Francisco and Western 
Canada.

All of the drivers to compete in the 
races here will be licensed profess
ionals eligible to compete for the 
world’s track championship. The cars 
will be inspected by officials of the 
Internatonal Motor Contest Associa
tion and must conform to the rulings 
governing the latest type of speed 
creations. ■

Because of the exceptional purses 
offered and the magnitude of the 
Western Fair speed events, fair 
officials here believe that one of the 
greatest gasoline ^peed festivals ever 
held in the Dominion will result 
from the plans they have made to 

! thrill the thousands of spectators who 
will gather here.

Attention has been turned to the 
fair grounds track here and a crew of 
men will begin. improvements within 
the next few days to provide the 
speed kings with their powerful ma
chines with ideal conditions under 
which to drive.

Children Cry
FOR FLETCHER’S

CASTOR I A
Flow dees y’our Subscription stand?

PAGE THREE

OVERWORKED NERVES"

The Most Successful • Treatment is .
Through the Blood,

The early stages of nervous debil-f. 
ity are noted by restlessness Ond 
irritability in which the-victims seem 
to be- oppressed by their nerves. As 
the trouble advances, common symp
toms are a tired feeling; weakness in 
the knees and ankles; headaches, 
backaches and sleeplessness. The 
matter requires immediate attention, 
for nothing 'but suitable treatment 
will prevent a complete break down.

The nervous system ' governs the 
whole body, controlling heart, lungs, 
digestion and .brain, so that It Is not 
surprising that nervous disturbances 
cause acute distress. For troubles of 
this kind Dr. Williams’ Pink Pills 
succeed when other' treatment fails, 
for these pills make new blood, en
riched with the elements on which 
the .nerves thrive; " and in this way 
reach the root of the trouble. In 
proof, of this is the statement of 
Mrs. Dockerill, Stratford, Ont., who 
says:—“My daughter, (Matilda, was 
suffering from nervous debility, and 
the usual remedies did not seem to 
help hèr. I was advised by a friend 
to give Dr. Williams’ Pink Pills a 
trial, and soon we found they were 
doing her a great deal of good. She 
complained of pains in the stomach 
and a severe fluttering of the heart, 
with a general weakness. Under the 
use of these pills she continued to 
gain, and I believe they have saved 
her from going into a decline.”

You can get these Pills from any 
medicine . dealer .or by mail at 50 
cents a box or six boxes for $2.50 
frbm The Dr. Williams’ Medicine Co. 
BrockviMe, Ont. - - ' - .

SHE GOT IN UNDER THE.LIMIT

If you did not smoke, and had a 
perfectly good wife that did not 
smoke, and you sent her tô"the sea
shore for a vacation and a rest from 
household'cares,' and" she returned to 
you with a little square flat silver case 
and about her person the sour smell 
of cigarettes, what would you do? 
You would? Well, remember that 
women have had to stand that creo
sote reek from their husbands a long 
time, and they have stood it like sol
diers. But the minute a man had it 
to stand he declared he wouldn't and 
sued his wife for divorce. That is 
the Kingscote divorce case in Eng- . 
land, and 'it was settled by a sort of 
compromise. Mr. Kingscote was a 
gentleman, in the English sense, and 
his wife had been a lady, but he set 
up tb,e theory that She had ceased 
to bç a lady when she contracted the 
nicotine habit. The court had no jud
icial opinion in the matter, and called 
in an expert, a man that kept, a to* 
bacco shop. He testified that before 
a lady smoker ceased to be a lady 
she would have to smoke fifteen 
cigarettes a day. As Mrs. Kingscote 
smoked only fourteen, she got in un
der the limit, afid remained a lady. 
As soon as Mr. Kingscote learned 
that she was a lady ,he saw his mis
take. If she were a lady, why, by 
Jove, he would play the part like a 
sport, much as he hated the smell... 
He had his barrister . withdraw the 
complaint. Mrs. Kingscote will con
tinue to burn ’em; but she will never 
again smell just like a lady should.

BABY’S GREAT DANGER
DURING HOT WEATHER

More little ones die during the hot 
weather than at any other time of 
the year. Diarrhoea, dysentry, cho
lera infantum and stomach troubles 
come without warning, and when a 
medicine is not at hand to give 
promptly the short delay top, fre- • 
quently , means that till,8. phtid Has 
passed 'beyond aid. Baby’s Own Tab
lets will prevent stomach and bowel 
troubles, or if the trouble comes 
suddenly the prompt ues of the Tab- ' 
lets will relieve the baby. The Tab
lets are sold by medicine dealers 4r 
by mail at 25 cents a box from The 
Dr. Williams’ Medicine Co., Brock- 
ville, Ont.

Tha Wonderful horbol halm for ln- 
. iiuics A akin dlaeata. 50c. all dealers.
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WORRIED WOMEN FORgST WYOMING
NEED RICH BLOOD Popularity Ever increasing'Mr and Mra. Harold Steele of De

troit, are spending two weeks with 
relatives in town.

Dr. F. A. Walters and family 
moved into camp at HilWboro. Miss 
Kathleen Walters is home from To
ronto for two weeks holidays.

Miss Claribell McPherson, R.N., 
Detroit, and Mr. Taylor of Detroit, 
are guests at the Walters* camp at 
Hillsboro. z

Mr and Mrs. V. A. Pettypiece are 
spending several days with relatives 
in Walkerville, Amherstburg and De
troit .

Mrs. Chandler of Detroit, and 
daughter, Kathleen, are visiting her 
sister, Mrs. M. Kennedy.

Miss Alma Hobbs has been engag
ed to teach the Birnam school at a 
salary of ? 1,000.

Miss Minnie Cairns has been en
gaged for S.S. No. 17, Plympton, at 
a salary of $1,000, for the year be
ginning September 5.

The marriage of • Miss Florence 
Beatty, youngest daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Geo. Beatty -of this town 
took place quietly in Toronto on 
Tuesday, Aug. 15. The happy couple 
left on a honeymoon trip to Los 
Angeles and other points in Califor
nia.

The marriage of Mrs. Adah Knapp 
Robb, of St. Catharines, formerly of 
Forest and Warwick, took place Sat
urday, August- 5th, to Mr. Edgar Al
len Barber, at St. Catharines. Mr. 
and Mrs. Barber will reside in Ni
agara Falls, N.Y.

M. G. Cole received a severe gash 
in the upper part of his left arm one 
day last week, while at work in the 
warehouse

The flowers planted last spring by 
the horticultural society add much to 
the appearance of the village. Sev
eral nice flower beds adorn Broad
way. This is the first attempt at 
beautifying the village in a large 
way and much credit is due the pro
moters.

The council recently completed 
gravelling of Broadway from the G. 
T. R. crosing south as far as the 
municipal boundary. This principal 
thoroughfare has never been in such 
satisfactory condition since the 
incorporation of the village. It was a 
source of trouble for many years, 
during spring and fall, to the travel
ing public, until the difficulty was 
overcome by Reeve A. E. Wark. Mer
chants met the cost of a coat of oil 
last spring and eliminated the dust 
nuisance.

The congregation of the Church of 
the Holy Rosary, under supervision 
of Rev. Father Campeau, has this 
summer greatly improved the church 
property, including Mount Calvary 
cemetery. A neat, ornamental wire 
fence, uniform with that of the Pro
testant cemetery, £ives a good ap
pearance. Workmen are also engaged 
in shingling the church. The adjoin
ing parochial residence has remained 
unoccupied since the departure of 
Father Gnam last year.

If the Blood Use
ELARTON SAJ 

— for —
„ HOME—CATTLE—! 
Unsurpassed for Strength 

To be obtained fi 
nearly every Store in ti 

or
JELARTON SALT WORK 

WARWICK, ON

«• Not Kept Pure 
Health Will Breek Down

It is useless to tell a hard working 
woman to take life easily and not to 
worry. To do so is to ask the almost 
impossible. But, at the same time, ft 
is the duty of every woman to save 
her strength to meet any unusual de
mands. It is a d-uty she owes herself 
and family, for her future health

The Pure Deliciousness of

Natural Leaf Green Tea is recognized m. cunningh;

PAINTER AN] 
PAPERHANGE 
Estimates give 
Prices Reasonab

m „ WATFORD, ON
H H @ E ffl ffl B SI

as the tremendous increase in the de
mand for it shows.

Try it to-day You will like it
appetite and keeps every organ 
healthily toned up. Women cannot 
always rest when they should, but 
they can keep their strength by the 
occasional use of Df. Williams' Pink 
Pills. Among those who have found- 
benefit from this medicine is Mrs.' 
Cora Conrad, Broad Cove, N.S.; who 
eays: “My system was very much run

ARE YOUR 
EYES GETTING 
BETTER 7No matter what you buy in kitchen utensils, de

mand that each article carry the SMP trade-mark 
shown below. SMP Enameled Ware is safe to use; 
adds or alkalis wDl not affect it; it cannot absorb 
odors; cleans like china; wears for years. Tell the 
storekeeper you want either

I suffered a great deal from- head
aches and dizziness; my appetite was 
poor, and I tired easily. I decided to 
try Dr. Williams' Pink Pills and have 
every reason to be glad that I did 
so. Soon I felt better, and under the 
continued use of the pills the head
aches and dizziness were gone, and 
my blood seemed in a better condit
ion than before. For this reason I 
recommend

zour eyes are ei 
getting better or 
are getting worse, 
your eyes need 
rection, any delaj 
getting glasses is s 
Jy but surely ffamai 
them.

Do not hésitat< 
wear glasses if 
need them. You 
select a style whic 
Becoming, and 
comfort to your i 
will be well w 
while.

Mave you had j 
eyes examined lab

\Qiameid ex <Pew£~SUMMER COMPLAINTS
KILL LITTLE ONES

At the first sign of illness during 
the hot weather give the little ones 
Baby’s Own Tablets or in a few 
hours he may be beyond aid. These 
Tablets will prevent summer com
plaints if given occasionally to the

Dr. Williams’ Pink
Pills.”

You can get Dr. Williams’ Pink 
Pills through any dealer in medicine 
or by mail at 50 cents a box or six 
boxes for $2.50 from The Dr. Wil
liams’ Medicine Co., .Brockville, Ont.

Diamond Ware is a three-coated Enameled steel, 
sky blue and white outside Wtyi a snowy white lin
ing. Pearl Ware is enameled steel with two coats of 
pearl grey enamel inside and ouL

™tSheet Metal Products Co Bu“v^r
MONTREAL TORONTO WINNIPEG
EDMONTON VANCOUVER CALGARY

, of McCahill’s flour mill
I here. Mr. Cole suffered considerable 
loss of blood but was taken immed
iately to Dr. Hubbard where he re
ceived the necessary medical atten
tion.

On Friday when driving along 
Queen street, near the Basket Fac
tory, Mr. John Walker met with an 
unfortunate accident. He was driving 
a team of horses attached to a buggy 
when the buggy pole broke, causing

PETROLEA

“Take care ofMr. W. G. Fraser, Petrolea’s vet
eran telephone manager, was 82 
years old on Saturday. There are 
few persons nbw connected with the 
Bell Telephone Co. who have seen 
longer service.

Miss Mabel Stark, daughter of Mr. 
and Mrs. Stark, Dawson Sideroad, 
had the misfortune to fracture hér 
arm while cranking- the family Ford.

New rates now in force will give 
the domestic and commercial con
sumer of hydro a reduction of aboût 
twenty-five per cent, and will save 
the town a handsome sum yearly iq 
street lightning. The power rates will 
remain the same.

At St. Patrick’s church, London, 
on Wednesday, August 2nd, by Rev. 
Fr. Barry, Herbert M. Eccleton, on
ly son of the late Mr. and Mrs. H. 
Eccleton, of Inverness, Scotland, to 
Henrietta .M. Stapleton, eldest daugh
ter of Mr. and Mrs. John J. Staple- 
ton of Petrolea.

Rev. Mr. Pitts of Bayfield, has ac
cepted the offer of the parish of Pe
trolea tendered him by,His Lordship 
the Bishop of Huron, and will take 
charge about the second week in 
October. The new • rector comes Do 
Petrolea with a reputation for bound
less energy, and will have a gocyi 
field in which to work. It is likely he 
will be tendered a reception either 
upon his arrival or at the time of his 
induction.

Mr. Neil Thomspon

Carl A. Cl
Jeweller and Optic

- medical

JAMES NEWELL, PI 
L.R.C.P.& S., M.B.M.A.,
Coroner County of Lambl 

Office-Corner

ADELAIDE;ed up and taken to ,the home of his 
mother, Queen street, and medical 
attention secured. He was badly cut 

the face and head, thirteen
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We Carry a Complete Stock of S. M. P. Kitchenware

BO
g, Examine Our Stock and Learn Our Prices

® N. B. HOWDEN ESTATE
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The Garden party held under the 
auspices of St. Ann’s church on the
grounds of Mr. and Mrs. George 
Brooks on Wednesday evening of last 
week, while not so well attended as 
those interested desired owing to a 
number of others held the same night 
was from the standpoint of the pro
gram one of the best ever held ih the 
vicinity. The Sunset Concert Co., of 
London was much appreciated in the 
splendid variety of numbers which 
they rendered in solos, duets qnd 
quartettes, humorous and otherwise, 
sustaining well their reputation of 
-being London’s Premier Entertainers. 
The elocutionary selections of Miss 
Dobbyn were hearitly applauded as 
were also the violin numbers of Miss 
Ruby Stoner. The solos sung by Miss 
Beatrice Fokter showed her to have 
a voice of rare quality of sweetness. 
Dr. Jones gave a good deal of pleas
ure to the audience in his humorous 
and instructive cartoon sketches. The 
popular Dempsey orchestra provided 
sweet music at intervals throughout 
the program. Rev. Mr. Moorhouse 
gave a short and interesting address.

about
stitches being required to close the 
wounds.

After a long illness Hector Patter
son, a well known resident of Forest 
and a former councilor and reeve 
died at his home on Union street, 
Tuesday evening. Mr. Paterson was 
74 years of age and is survived by 
his widow, one daughter, Nettie, at

TO- T. V» vmue----v _
Sts. Residence— 

Block east of Main st.

C. W. SAWERS,
Watford, Ontario. 
Residence—Ontario 
hours—8.30 to' 9.30SilllilBIBg

p.m. Sundays by âp
INWOOD W. G. SIDDALL, M.D

Ontario. Office—Next to ']
Offis' Say and Njght calls 
Office hours—8.30 to 9.30

Mrs. J. A. Bishop and daughter- 
and Mr. and Mrs. L. A. Riley are 
camping this week at Bright’s Grove.

Mr. Aldon Munro of the Royal 
Bank staff Burlington is spending 
two weeks vacation with his parents, 
Mr. and -Mrs. Andrew Munro.

and Mrs. Johnston Vance anefc 
Miss Vera Vance were Forest visitors 
last Sunday.

Mrs. Miriam Kimball has returned 
home after a visit with her sisters in 
otrathroy.

Mr. Jack MacVicar of Stratford is 
spending a few weeks at his parentsh Ti tyi o V»

Mrs. Hicks of Flint, Mich.
at the home of her cousin, Mr. Joseph 
Armstrong last week.

Mr. Ray Brown, Inspector of the 
Royal iBank, Toronto, is holidaying 
at the home of ihis father, Mr. L. D 
Brown.

Miss Sargent 'of Toronto is visiting 
at Mr. O. J. Sherwood’s and Mr” 
Joseph McClurg’s.

Miss Lottie Chapman was in Sar
nia for a few days last week.

'Dr. Neil and Mrs. MacVicar and 
children of Imlay City, Mich., spent 
the weekend with his brother, Mr. 
J. P. (MacVicar.

_________ dental

ITnGEOR.GE HICKS, D.D.l 
far1*' L.D.S., Royal 

Surgeons, Post gi
andMPo^M .Crown work.O «nd Porcelain work. The 1
teethmnffiyednto preserve t 
2 Office-Opposite Sidd
HotJy “ain st., Watford. A
dav nfA kvna' lst and l «ay. of each month.

a£ 3 feu-Ej

aftérnoon and the remains taken to 
Nairn cemetery in East Williamafor 
burial. * *

CATARRH
Catarrh is a local disease, greatly 

influenced by constitutional condi
tions. HALL’S. CATARRH MEDI
CINE is a .Tonic and Blood Purifier. 
By cleansing the blood and building 
up the system, HALL'S CATARRH 
MEDICINE restores normal condition 
and allows Nature to do its work.

All Druggists. Circulars free.
F. J. Cheney & Co., Toledo, Ohio.

home here.Mr. Neil Thomspon ■„ has resigned 
his position with H. Corey & Son and 
has succeeded Mr. Barry as express 
messenger on the local G.T.R. train 
the Durham-Kincardine run.

LOOK AT YOUR LABEL

'IT PAYS TO ADVERTISE'

WANSTEAD

Mrs. Geo. Leach returned from the 
West Saturday after spending a 
couple of months with her son, Ches
ter.

Miss Myrtle Howden, Toronto, is 
spending a week with her aunt, Mrs. 
John Wyant.

L. J. Stone, .pastor of Calvary 
vhurvh is holidaying in London this

OKE
Let Me Show You

The townline Orioles motored over 
to Bethesda on Thursday, Aug. 17th, 
and took -the Sixth line' girls basket
ball team into camp

Cutter that will Save You I’s office.

AUCTIONEERfor a severe 
white washing, the score being 1-2-5. 
The first period the teams appeared 
to be pretty well on even terms, half 
time score being 4 all, but after the

Time and Money eer," 'foi^th'e ^ Licensed

2536 tI want to show you how it will 
pay^you to own a Toronto Ensilage

It will save you time in the 
ploughing season.

It enables you to fill your silo 
just when the com is ready.

. The extra silage you get from 
bong able to refill after shrinkage 
will pay for the silo in a single

And besides—It will cut'your 
straw in the winter.

Let me show you that the Tor
onto Ensilage Cutter is the most 
efficient machine for your farm. 
Next time you're in town let me 
demonstrate its special 
features. They will con- SR 
vince you of its quality HI 
and economy.

JAMES MACLACHLAN
WATFORD ILL

Orioles were true to their name and 
appeared to score at will. The game 
was clean throughout as the sixth 
line girls wish to keep up the fair 
name of the road, but like the boys, 
they lost. The lineup: Orioles—for
wards, Mrs. Miller and Mrs. Smith; 
centre, Dorothy Dennis, Venis Coop
er, Etta Alexander; defence, Barbara* 
Smith, Blanche Cooper. Bethesda—
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ELARTON SALT 

— for —
HOME—CATTLE—LAND 

Unsurpassed for Strength and Purity. 
To be obtained from 

nearly every Store in this District 
or

$TON SALT WORKS CO- Ltd. 
WARWICK, ONT.
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M. CUNNINGHAM

PAINTER AND 
PAPERHANGER 
Estimates given 
Prices Reasonable

_ WATFORD, ONT.
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ARE YOUR 
EYES GETTING 
BETTER 7

Your eyes are either 
getting better or they 
are getting worse. If 
your eyes need cor
rection, any delay in 
getting glasses is slow
ly but surely Jamaging 
them.

Do not hesitate to 
wear glasses if you 
need them. You can 
select a style which is 
Becoming, and the 
comfort to your eyes 
will be well worth 
while.

Mave you had your 
eyes examined lately?

I "Take care of your iiiiV

Carl A. Class
Jeweller and Optician

HEBBBBBBBBBBB
MEDICAL

JAMES NEWELL, PH.B., M.D?,
L.R.C.P.&S., M.B.M.A., England,
Coroner County of Lambton, Wat
ford, Ont. Office—Corner Main and 
Front Sts. Residence—Front st., one 
block east of Main st.

C. W. SAWERS, M.D., Phone 13. 
Watford, Ontario. Office—Main st. 
Residence—Ontario st, east. Office 
hours—8.30 to 9.30 a.m., 2 to 4 and 
7 to 8 p.m. Sundays by appointment.

W. G. SIDDALL, M.D., Watford, 
Ontario. Office—Next to Public Lib
rary. Day and Night calls phone 26. 
Office hours—8.30 to 9.30 a.m., 2 to 
4 and 7 to 8 p. m. Sundays by 
appointment.
_____________ DENTAL

GEORGE HICKS, D.D.S., Trinity 
University, L.D.S., Royal College of 
Dental Surgeons, Post graduate of 
Bridge and Crown work.Orthodontia 
and Porcelain work. The best meth
ods employed to preserve the natural 
teeth. Office-Opposite Siddall’s Drug 
Store, Main st., Watford. At Queen’s 
Hotel, Arkona, 1st and 3rd Thurs
day, of each month.

G. N. HOWDEN. D.D.S., L.D.S., 
Graduate of the Royal College of 
Dental Surgeons of Ontario, and the 
University of Toronto. Only the 
Latest and Most Approved Appli- 
ances. and Methods used. Special 
attentmn to Crown and Bridge work.
„ —PVJ;T Dr- Sawers’, Main st.,Watford, Ont.

VETERINARY SURGEON

J. McGILLICUDDY, Veterinary 
burgeon. Honor Graduate Ontario 
X^rmary College. Dentistry a 
specially. All diseases of domestic
rinlT=a S ormated - on scientific prin- 

îples. Cilice—Two doors soufh of 
the Guide-Advocate office. RoMd mce
kiss !v strJ.et> one door north of Dr. fciddall’s office.

__________auctioneer

- /• Ey-IOT. Licensed Auction-
Prnmnf iîhe,. County of Lambton. 
soiS fatlentl°n to all orders, rea- 
thê Orders may be left at
Me Guide-Advocate office.

insurance

thTTambton
FARMERS’ MUTUAL FIRE 

INSURANCE COMPANY
(Established in 1876)

JAMPSWyu^,GST0N : ' " - President 
ALRFpt8™........Vice President
THOMAS LITHgÔwLY' ' 
tiUlLFORDBUTLFR.......... Director

JOHN COWAN KCCICAR' ’gW*
J. F- ELLIOT K C..............Solicitor

JAMlKE-Fire In9pectors
-W-G. wfScHBV; Manager'and

^Sec'w=dr
^■ nt for Warwick and Plympton

SUCCEEDS WHERE 
DOCTORS FAIL

LySa E. Pinkhem’s Vegetable Com
pound Often Does That —Read 

Mrs. Miner*» Testimony
Churubusco, N. Y.—“I waa under the 

doctor • care for over five years for 
backache and had no 
relief from his medi
cine. One day a 
neighbor told me 
about your Vegeta
ble Compound and L 
took it. It helped me 
6o much that I wish 
to advise all women 
to try Lydia E. Pink- 
ham's Vegetable 
Compound for fe
male troubles and

----- ■ I backache. It is a
great help in carrying a child, as I have 
noticed a difference when I didn't take 
it. I thank you for this medicine and if 
I ever come to this point again I do not 
want to be without the Vegetable Com
pound I give you permission to publish 
this letter so that all women can take 
my advice."—Mrs. Fred Miner, Box 
102, Churubusco, N. Y.

It’s the same story over again. 
Women suffer from ailments for years, 
lncy try doctors and different medi
cines, but feel no better. Finally they 
take Lydia E. Pinkham’s Vegetable 
Compound and you can see its value in 
the case of Mrs. Miner.

That’s the truth of the matter. If you 
are suffering from any of the troubles 
women have, you ought to try this medicine. It can be taken in safety by young 
or old, as it contains no harmful drugsT

PAN

. sour
kND DECORATOR » 

Kk HANGING •

WATFORD ONTARIO «

GOOD WORK -
PROMPT ATTENTION 

REASONABLE PRICES • 
ESTIMATED FURNISHED * 

SATISFACTION GUARANTEED-•

RESIDENCE—ST CLAIR 3T. •

GRAND TRUNK rsay'sltweamy
TIME TABLE

Trains leave Watford station as 
follows :

GOING WEST
Accommodation, 111.......... 8.42 a.m.
Chicago Express, 17.........12.40 p.m.
Detroit Express, 83...........6.51 p.m.
i(a) Chicago Express.... 9.1*1 pm.. 

GOING EAST
Ontario Limited, 80........ -7.48 a.m.
Chicago Express, 6...........11.22 a.m.
Express ..............................2.28 p.m.
Accommodation. 112.........5.38 p.m.

(a) Stops to let off passengers from 
Hamilton and east thereof and to 
take on passengers for Chicago.

C. W. VAIL, Agent, Watford.
Dread of Asthma makes countless 

thousands miserable. Night after 
night the attacks return and even 
when brief respite is given the mind 
is still in torment from continual 
anticipation. Dr. J. D. Kellog’s As
thma Remedy changes all thiâ. Relief 
comes, and at once, while future at
tacks are warded off, leaving the 
afflicted one in a state of peace and 
happiness he once believed he could 
never enjoy. Inexpensive and sold al
most everywhere. m

IIIIIBIIIIIIII
remember

WHEN WE advertise 
that we are baking 
first-class bread and 
cakes we back that up 
with our goods.

That also applies to 
our Confectionery, 
Chocolates and Etc.
Just try us and see for 
yourself.

Lovell’s
Wedding Cakes a Specialtyimmimm

Muscular Rheumatism Subdued.—
When one is a sufferer from muscular 
rheumatism he cannot do better than 
to have the region rubbed with Dr. 
Thomas’ Eclectric Oil. Let the rubb
ing be brisk and continue until ease 
is secured. There is more virtue in a 
bottle of it than can be fully esti
mated. m

ALVINSTON

Mr. and Mrs. Frank McNally spent 
a few days this week in London.

Mr. and Mrs. John Little of Pont
iac are visiting the latter’s mother, 
Mrs. Margaret Luke.

Mrs. Janet Thompson of London is 
spending a few days at the home of 
her brother, Mr. Neil A. McLean.

Mrs. Berger of Camrose, Alta., 
spent a few days this week at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. W. J. Reader.

Mrs. Samuel Johnston and daugh
ter Eva, returned home after spend
ing the past week at Bright’s Grove.

Mr. and Mrs. John O’Dell and 
children of Sarnia spent theweekend 
at the home of the latter’s mother, 
Mrs. W. J. McNally.

Mr. and Mrs. Ross McEachern and 
daughter Marjorie of Glencoe return
ed home after spending a few days 
as the guest of Mrs. Genge.

Mr. and Mrs. Clare Houston and 
daughters of West Lome spent Sun
day at the home of the former’s 
mother, Mrs. Robert Houston.

Mr. and Mrs. Parrott and daugh
ters, Blanche and Irene, of Detroit, 
spent a few days this week at the 
home of Mr. and Mrs. G. A.Hadden.

Mr. and Mrs. Charles Wetherall 
of Blenhetm and Mr. and Mrs. Stan
ley Tripp of 'Oil Springs spent Sun
day at the home of the latter’s moth
er, Mis. D. Tediford.

Mr. and Mrs. G. A. Hadden 
motored to Watford . on Wednesday 
returning on Thursday accompanied 
iby Miss Helena Shirley who will visit 
with them for a few days.

Mrs. Martyn and daughter, Ella, 
returned home after spending the 
past three weeks in Detroit as the 
guest of her sister, Mrs.W. W. Le- 
Roy.

"Mr. and Mrs. Peter Duffy and son, 
John, of Detroit, are spepjiojr*.fon
da ys this week as
Duffy’s sister, Miss Jessie Living
stone who has been visiting them 
for a few weeks.

■ A young son of Dr. G. M. Urie, 
Alvinston, had the misfortune to slip 
on the steps of the tennis ground 
Tuesday, breaking his arm and re
ceiving painful bruises about the 
face.

Miss Catharine Bindner. is spend
ing her vacation in Seaforth. ■

A number from here attended the 
Shriners Picnic in Port Stanley last 
week.

Mr. Peter Leitch of Cleveland is 
spending his vacation at his home 
here.

Mr. Clifford Welch is spending his 
holidays as the guest of relatives in 
Sarnia.

Mr. Sherman Graham of Toronto 
is spending his holidays with friends 
in town.

Mr. Charles McCarter has return
ed home after a motor trip to Ni- 
agaa Falls.

Miss Carrothers has returned home 
after visiting at the home of her sis
ter in Detroit. »

Miss Janet Cleveland has'Returned 
home after spending the past month 
in Toronto.

Mrs. Martyn and daughter Ella, 
are visiting relatives in St. Marys 
and Motherwell.

Mises Lena and Kate Livingstone 
of Detroit are spending their holidays 
at their home here.

Misses Margaret and Francis Sands 
of Detroit are visiting at the home of 
their grandmother.

Mrs. Allison of Windsor is spend
ing a few weeks as the guest of her 
son Mr. Tho's. Allison.

Mrs. Taylor of Sarnia spefit a few 
days last week at the home of her 
cousin, Mrs. L. Welch.

Rev. B. Snell returned home after 
spending his holidays in Woodstock, 
Chatham, Hamilton and other points.

Mr. and Mr-. C. F. Gibson and 
daughter Mnr- visiting w’t-h re'o- 
tive- in St T'—r—-< and Port Stanley.

Mr. and Mrs. Barclay and sons of 
Toronto spent the weekend at the 
homhe of Mr. and Mrs. G.A. Hadden.

Mrs. Hiram Berger of Camrose, 
Alta., returned home after spending 
the past few weeks with relatives in 
this vicinity.

Mr. and Mrs. Archibald Leitch of 
Cleveland is visiting at the home of 
the former’s parents, Mr. and Mrs. 
Neil Leitch.

In a fast game of baseball here this 
week the Junior Boys’ baseball team 
won from the Inwood boys by the 
score of 5-4.

Miss Pheobe Armstrong has re
turned home af‘ter spending the past 
month with relatives in Detroit and 
Walkerville.

Mr. and Mrs. Samuel Johnston 
have returned home after spending 
the past week with relatives at 
Grand Bend.

The pupils of St. John’s Anglican 
church with tlheir officers and teach
ers motored to Bright’s Grove and 
held their annual- picnic.

The voting held last Thursday in re
gards to the installation of a new 
pumping outfit for Alvinston passed 
in favor of it by a majority of 43.

Mr. and Mrs. R.A.F. Macdonald” 
of Lewiston, Maine, motored to this 
vicinity and spent a few days last 
week as the guests of Mr. and Mrs. 
Wm. Reader, Church street.

Mrs. Sarah Pavey and daughter 
Mary and George Pavey accompanied 
by Miss Lyda Ridley and Mrs. Sarah 
Daulphin and son Stuart left on 
Monday for a motor trip to' Niagara 
Falls.

ARKONA

Mr. Lloyd Richter left for the 
West this week.

Mr. Chas. Lucas is spending a few 
days at Grand Bend.

Miss Lucy Waterman is spending 
her vacation in Sarnia.

Miss Dewar of Petrolea is visiting 
her friend, Mrs. A. W. Brown.

Miss Dorothy Smith of London 
called on friends here this week.

Mr. Harry Tucker of Detroit call
ed on Mr. Albert Miller last week.

Mr. James Pullen of Sarnia spent 
the week end with Mr. Ed. Ginrich.

Mr. M. J. Woodhall of Hemlock, 
Mich., visiting her brother, Mr. Robt. 
Riggs.

Miss Marion Ivison of London is 
visiting her cousin Miss Lloy Cham
berlain.

Mr. and Mrs. Clare Porter and 
child of Toronto spent last week with 
Mr. Henry Rooks.

Mr. and Mrs. Glassford and son 
Jack have returned from two weeks’ 
vacation at C'olhorne.

Mr. and Mrs. Sanford Lucas and 
children of Alvinston called on 
friends here last week.

Mr. and Mrs. J. Swan of Mt. 
Pleasant, Mich,, are visiting her 
father, Mr. Chas. Cliff.

Mrs. H. Utter and son Delos were 
guests with Mrs. Dickison at her sum
mer cottage, Grand Bend.

Miss Beatrice Oaks of St. Joseph’s 
hospital, London, is spending her 
holidays at her home here.

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Johnston 
Glencoe, spent Sunday with her par
ents, Mr. and Mrs. Henry Brooks.

Miss Louise Moore of London hos
pital is spending her holidays with 
her sister, Mrs. Geo. Fitzsimmons.

Mr. and Mrs. Ellis Dotzart and 
family of Chatham are spending a

few days'with his mother, Mrs. Susan 
Dotzart.

Mr. and Mrs. N. Wiley of Sask., 
are visiting her brother Mr. Robt. 
Riggs. Mr. Wiley left here some 
twenty-five years ago.

Miss V. M. Brison of Toronto and 
her sister, Mrs. G. R. McEwen of 
Port Huron, Mich., are visiting at 
Mr Robt. Riggs.

Mr. and Mrs. Alex. Johnston 
were in Sarnia on Sunday attending 
the funeral of their neice, Miss fi'.da 
Silman, who died suddenly on Fri
day, at the age of 23.

Among the successful pupils writ
ing London Conservatory examina
tions, we no'tice Marguerite Utter 
and Helen Jones receiving first class 
honors in Junior Pianoforte.

The public library received $25 as 
a grant from the county council. New 
books are being added from time to 
time, giving the public the latest and 
best fiction and literature at a very 
slight cost to its patrons.

The Ci^ic Holiday program put on 
by the Citions Band was a great 
success. The races, etc., were carried' 
away quickly by keen competitors. 
West Adelaide and. Appin played 11 • 
innings of baseball, score 6-7 in favor 
pf Appin. The concert in the evening 
was well attended and a full pro
gram was provided. The Women’s 
Institute were on the spot giving first 
aid and the lunch counter was well 
patronized iby all.

WHAT CAUSES GAS
ON THE STOMACH

It is caused by fermenting, sour 
waste matter in the intestines. This 
old, foul matter should be thorough
ly cleaned out with simple buckthorn 
bark, glycerine, etc., as mixed in Ad- 
ler-i-kaf. This acts on BOTH upper 
and lower bowel, removing old ac
cumulated matter you never thought 
was in your system. Adler-i-ka re
lieves ANY CASE of gas on the stom
ach. EXCELLENT for sour stomach 
and chronic constipation. Guards 
against appendicitis. J. W. McLaren, 
druggist, Watford.

If one be troubled with corns, he 
will find in Holloway’s Corn Remover 
an application that will entirely re
lieve suffering. m

RADIO A Weekly Feature of The Guide- 
Advocate to give our readers a 
clear explanation of this new 
popular science.

By Cha*. M. Fitzgerald, Watford

We should next centre our atten
tion on the more practical side of 
wireless, the antenna or aerial.

At the transmitter the antenna 
provides a means of radiating Hertz- 
ain waves. The presence of a high 
frequency current in the wires or 

-conductor of tlhe aerial causes elect
ro-magnetic waves, having similar 
characteristics, to be set in motion in 
the surrounding ether. These waves, 
on passing over similiar tuned an
tenna connected with proper receiv
ing apparatus, cause a very minute 
current to he induced in it which is 
made audible by the receiving station 
equipment.

The antenna consists of one or 
more wires or a conductor capable 
of carrying electricity used in the 
manner as stated. These wires are 
generally made up of some metal 
that is good conductor of elec
tricity such as Copper, bronze or 
aluminum or a wire having a copper 
jacket over a steel or iron -core. The 
wire may be either solid or made of 
several small strands bunched to
gether. As the electric current used 
in radio practice is of a high fre
quency it travels on the surface of 
the wire and therefore a wire having 
a sufficient clean surface should be 
used. It is immaterial whether a .cov
ering (insulation) is. used or other
wise but insulation is an advantage if 
it keeps the surface free from the 
corrosive effect of the atmosphere or 
prevent contact with obstacles where 
leakage of electricity would occur. 
Insulation, such as glass, porcelain, 
etc.) should also be used as a inter
posing medium on the supports where 
the aerial wires are secured.

One of the most common types of 
antenna is the ‘overhead type. This 
type of antenna is a familiar sight 
wherever radio is known, and is 
efficient and easily erected. It is 
merely one or more wires suspended 
between two points. A lead or con
necting wire is brought from the 
centre of one end to the apapratus. 
There is also the umbrella type, so 
named because the arrangement of 
wires resemble the ribs of an um
brella.

In order to bake advantage of the 
protective qualities of the overhead 
antenna against lightning, a direct 
connection to a good ground must be 
provided, otherwise if this direct 
connection is omitted or connected to 
a poor ground, the lightning, when it 
‘trikes, which it does Whether there 

i is wire present or otherwise, will be

forced to continue its journey by the 
next easiest path to tile ground poss
ibly causing destruction in its wake. 
Regular lightning rods, which are a 
proven protection, are installed on 
buildings for the same purpose, that 
is to provide a direct guided path for 
these electric lightning bolts.

■Another type of antenna is the 
underground and it is a wire buried 
under ground or laid under water. 
This type although less efficient than 
îoverhead aerial is free from at
mospheric electric disturbances 
especially prevalent during summer 
weather and also is directive, being 
able to pick up stations which lie in 
the plane to and from the direction 
to which the wire "points. ,

There is also what might be term-
• ed freak arials, a tree, bed springs, 
pipes, etc., can be used in place of 
the regular overhead antenna. Tele
phone and electric wiring will also 
perform the function required of ah 
aerial -by having a suitable device 
interposed between the radio appar
atus and the wiring so as to allow 
only the current used in radio to pass 
through to the apparatus.

With all the foregoing- types of 
aerial described it is necessary to use 
a counter aerial or capacity which is 
tanned a “ground.” For moving 
vehicles,- such as aut::ns, aero
planes, etc., the metal framework can 
be used. Stationary radio installation 
can make use of a second aerial sus
pended or buried beneath the first or 
by obtaining good electrical contact 
bjf burying metal sheets, pipes, etc., 
in damp earth thereby making use of 
the conductivity of 'the earth for the 
same purpose.

There is one type of aerial which 
requires no ground, and this kind is 
called a “loop” aeriai. It is merely 
one or more turns of wire wound 
around a boxlike frame or the ends 
or length of spokes of a wheel shaped 
structure. In order to hear a station 
with this “loop” the edge music be 
turned toward the direction of the 
transmitting station. Due to the fact 
that this loop aerial possesses this 
characteristic it is valuable radio 
compass work. A receiving station 
can readily determine the direction 
of a transmitting station and by hav
ing several such receiving stations 
located at different places a fairly 
accurate knowledge of the position of 
a given transmitter can be determin
ed. This is a valuable asset to navi
gators where other means are doubt
ful.
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WANT COLUMN.
Five lines and under 26e,

VULCANIZING & RETREADING

WANTED, seme J6 inch stove 
wood.—The Guide-Advoes.te.

ROOMERS WANTED—Apply to 
Miss Lewis, John street, Watford.

FOR SALE—Square p ano in good 
condition. Apply at Guide Office.

FOR SALE—Six acres of standing 
corn. Apply to Clare Hagle, R.R. 4, 
Forest.

LOST—-No. 127382 License on 
Sunday between Watford and Ark
ona. Finder please leave at this office.

FIRST CLASS CLAY AND SAND- 
Loam farms for sale, County of Kent 
Apply to G. C. Watts, Thamesville, 
Ont. all-6m

WANTED—60 pairs of shoes to 
repair , as the undersigned thinks it 
better to wear out than rust out.— 
B. H. Parker, Erie st. july21-8t

HIGH SCHOOL ROOMERS—Mrs. 
Jessie Aylesworth, John'street, will 
take a few girls to room, for the 
•corning school term. Apply early.

PURE BRED ABERDEEN ANGUS 
Bull for sate, 11 months old. Apply 
to Henry Mansfield, lot E14 10, Con. 
3, S.E.R., Warwick.

FARMERS —ATTENTION !
Anyone wishing to buy GUNN’S 

FERTILIZER kindly leave orders 
with D. A. Macdonald, Watford.— 
■Gunn’s Limited. jl4-6t

FOR SALE—Yorkshire Sows due 
to farrow in September; also sows 
ready to breed.—Jas. A. Hair, lot 
24, con. 12, Brooke, Watford, R.R. 
Ne. 7 . al 8-4t

FOR SALE—36 Bred-to-Lay Barr
ed Rock year-old Hens, $1.00 each. 
Also Tomatoes and other vegetables. 
Apply to Hugh R. Clark, R. 2, Wat
ford. Phone Arkona line. a30-2t

POULTRY—If you have any live 
or dressed poultry for sale see or 
phone R. B. Janes, Warwick. High- 
•etft prices piaid. M'orningstar or 
People’s Phone. a30-2t

FOR SALE—5 H.P. Gasoline Eng
ine. In perfect order, being replaced 
by electric motor. Engine can be seen 
running nt McCrae’s Hardware. 
Reasonable price, as owner has no 
further use. a30-2t

STRAYED from West half of lot 
2, Con. 4, Metcalfe, about middle of 
June, a black yearling s'teer, of fair 
size. Information concerning where
abouts of rame will he gratefully re
ceived by Callaghan Bros., Kerwood, 
Ont. a30-3t

REPAIR WORK WANTED—I 
am now prepared to do upholstering 
and light Furniture repairs. Owing 
to ill health I cannot do any making 
•over of furniture at present. Terms: 
■cash. J. Tomlin, Warwick and Sim- 
■cue. : july28-tf

WANTED—About 100 cords of 
■wood within the noxt month to finish 
season’s Salt making. Will take in 
any quantity from 6 cords up—3 ft. 
or longer. Write Elarton Salt Works 
Co., Ltd., R. R. 6, Watford, Ont.

al8-2t

CARD OF THANKS—Mrs. Wes 
ley Bryce and family wish to convey 
their sincere appreciation for the 
kindness and sympathy shown them 
by their friends and neighbors dur 
ing their recent sad bereavement, al
so for the beautiful floral tributes. 
Please accept their sincere thanks.

A FARM OF 74 ACRES well 
located on the Main Road in War
wick Township will be sold at a bar
gain to a quick purchaser. Several 
other farms in this vicinity and some 
dwelling house properties in Wat
ford also for sale. Apply to W. E 
Fitsgerald, Barrister &c., Watford 
Ont.

LARGE HOUSE 
WANTED

Wanted to purchase, a 
large, well-built home 
In Watford. State price, 
location and full partic
ulars.
AddrSfcs your letter to 

Box 6
Guide-Advocate 

4 Watford

Having opened a tira -gjïd^fube . „ __ 
«pair shop south of tile bndga^jn. JSIbJ 

town of Watford it wlf b'a £ “

G. E. POTTER
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CORRUGATED IRON, Preston 
afe-Lock Shingles, Metal Ceilings 
id all kinds of metal goods. Also 
rantford Asphalt Shingles and 
oofing. Anyone requiring any sup-

STEVENSON, Phone 74, Wat- 
ulOtf
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ATTENTION PAID 
To Copying and Enlarging 1 

AT ROBSON’S STUDIO H 
PETROLEA B
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FARM FOR SALE
Being the West half of lot 14, Con

IS

-Get theGirls and Boys 
Ready for School

We have the Goods you need and our Prices are Right

m
| INTERESTS

Boys' Stockings, brown and black, 
ribbed, stout hard-wearing quality 
...................................... 19 to 38 cents

Boys’ hard-wearing twilled 
Bloomers. Boys* Heavy 
Shirts, good heavy cotton.

khaki
Khaki

Girls’ Stockings, brown, tan, white 
and black, fine ribbed, . .19c to 40c

Blouses, neat patterns.... 80 cents

is Girls’ Gingham Dresses, starting 
at................. 40 cents and up to $1.10

Boys’ Odd Tweed Coats $2.50 - $4.00 
Don’t let them all go—hard to get I 

SWIFT’S SCHOOL CLOTHING

is

OLIVER TANNER,
R.R. 2, Watford

FARM FOR SALE
The west half of the east half of

The New Goods for Early Fall are Coming Forward
SEE OUR WINDOWS—showing the Latest Ideas as they arrive.

Open This Week :
Silk and Wool Sweater Coats Grand Rarfge of Ladies’ Gloves

Penman’s Hosiery, Ladies’, Misses’ and Children’s
The New Blouses Next Week with the New Smart Dresses

Newest Ideas inWatch all the
New Things 

Coming to SWIFT, SONS & CO. Clothing Come 
to us at once

a
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LE&UE CLINE,
Arkona P.O.

FARM FOR SALE
East % of lot 19, west 14 of west

Woodshed, bam 40x60

4, Watford. all-3t

ARKONA ROLLER MILLS

Mfg» the following High Grade Fleur 
Quality and Price» Right. 

ARKONA SPECIAL, Pure We.tern 
PRIDE OF THE WEST, Blended 

THE PEERLESS, Pastry 
BRAN. SHORTS AND 

GRAHAM FLOUR 
Sold at

TRENOUTH’S. Watford 
JANES, Warwick Village 

STORES, Arkona

E. H. STONER, Prop. Arkona

ADMINISTRATOR’S SALE 
FARM & CHATTEL PROPERTY 
Administrator of Friend Lloyd Smith 

Estate
will offer for sale by public auction 

bn the premises on 
MONDAY, SEPT. 18th, 1922 

at the hour of Two o’clock in the 
afternoon, the following property, 
namely:
East 16 Lot 17, Con. 2, N.E.R. 

Warwick Township
in the County of Lambton, on which 
there are erected a good brick house, 
a large frame barn on a brick found
ation, and a large straw building and 
good orchard. The soil is Clay Loam 
and well tiled.

There will also be offered for sale 
the following chattels: Two horses, 5 
milch cows, 8 calves, 4 pigs and shot> 
gun, the property of the deceased. 
Also 2 milch cows and calf, 1 horse, 
1 bull, well bred; manure spreader, 
cream separator, cutter, root pulper, 
set of single harness and other chat
tels, the property of the Adminis
trator. Also 1 Gelding 3 years old, 1 
mare 4 years old, 1 cow ^ years due 
Dec. 23, 1 cow 5 years due April 24.

TERiMS OF SALE—The farm will 
be offered subject to a reserved bid. 
Ten per cent, of the purchase money 
will be paid down at time of sale and 
balance without interest within two 
weeks thereafter. All purchases of 
Chattels for $10.00 or under shall 
be paid in Cash and for over $10 
approved joint notes payable in 6 
months will be accepted.

For further particulars apply to 
J. F. Elliot, Auctioneer.

Cowan, Towers & Cowan,
Solicitors for Luther Smith, 

sl-3t Administrator.

i&lviVl&U/KCi/yWfyth*' efacrUny $a,LL /LTH,
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Every Graduate This Year is in a Position @

llllig

entrai Business C
STRATFORD, ONTAI

m

We find positions are many for competent office help. 
Prospects are BRIGHT for next year.

SPECIAL SECRETARIAL COURSES have been com
piled this year for HIGH SCHOOL GRADUATES 

and those having 3 years H.S.

FREE MAI1
The leading 
School in Wei 
offers a free ci 
to those who p 
ing Business Ci 
tember. By " 
you can shortei 
term. Our gi 
meeting with s 
at once for par 

D. A. Me

H

A BUSINESS TRAINING AT THIS SCHOOL
will not only prepare you for a good position in an office 
but it will make you

A BETTER FARMER A BETTER MECHANIC 
A BETTER BUSINESS MAN 
A BETTER HOUSEKEEPER

. BBS EBB

ALL TERM OPENS AUC
Elliot

Yonge and Charlea sts.. Tc
■ r„fjr,iCtlyvFirst C]ass- G

abiain emPl°yment. 
attend the best Catalogu,

W- J- ELLIOTT, Prim

Î3D IT’S A GOOD SCHOOL B

Approved by and a member of the Business Educators Association 
of Canada and there is none better equipped in Ontario.

g B’a a a a Fall Tern

Wedding Announcements and 
Invitations of the finest quality 
ut The Guide-Advocate.

BORN
In Brooke, on Thursday, Aug. 24th, 

1922, to Mr. and Mrs. John Walk
er, a daughter.

In Arkona, on Aug. 19th, 1922, to 
Mr. and Mrs. Earl N. McGee, a 
son.

In Forest, on Wednesday, Aug. 9th, 
19i22, to Mr. and Mrs. Frederick 
Styr, a daughter.

DIED
In Warwick, on Friday, August 18th, 

1922, William Wedley McKeown 
Bryce, aged 46 years, one day.

In Adelaide, on Monday, Aug. 14, 
John H. Lucas, in his 67th year.

In Forest, on Friday, August 18th, 
Elizabeth Ann Dellow, in her 72nu 
year.

In Forest, on Tuesday, August 22nd, 
1922, Hecter Patterson, aged "74 
years.

New Shoes for 
SchoolOpening

FALL FAIR DATES
WATFORD ......................Sept. 21-22
Strathroy ................... Sept. 18-19-2U
Petrolea ............................Sept. 25-26
Sarnia .........................Sept. 27-28-29
Thedford ..........................Sept. *28-29
Brigden ............................... .... .Oct. 3
Forest ....................................Oct 3-4
Wyoming............................... .Oct. 6-6
Florence ....................  Ôct. 5-6
Sarnia Indians ................. Oct. 21-22
Alvinston ............................Oct. 10-11

Here’s where you’ve always got 
the best wearing Shoes for the 

least money. Our shoes 
this year are better 

value than ever.
Come before 

the rush.

Thorough Trainii 
hand bran* 

experii
120th Century P.loe 

Practice, ai 
Modern Equipmei 
0,ir graduates s< 

positions in 
12th year under © 

present
Catalogue, rates a 
request. Telephor

W. R. STE

P. DODDS & SON
WATFORD’S BUSY STORE

McMilian



ELL10'

WcMill
Petrolea, Ont

••.■•■•vrai

PAGE SEVEN

scho oil

Family Dr Sayj

School Shoe Sale

y,.-,
IDBOBEB

Fall Term

GUIDE-ADVOCATE,SB

INTERESTING NEWS OF THE DISTRICT
Henrÿ Held of Napier, fell from 

a load of Sheaves and fractured an 
arm.

A soil survey will be made of every 
county in Ontario, commencing in 
Kent county.

Leamington is using the Fair 
buildings for high school purposes 
until a new annex is built.

Blood-poisoning, resulting from a 
boil on his arm, caused the death of 
Albert R. Crundwell, of St. Thomas.

Seventy-five persons from the

i Right
ed khaki 
ty Khaki

. 80 cents
lastexcursion

.50-$4.00 
rd to get I 
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Acton’s tax rate is 47 mills.
Frank Aylmer, customs officer at 

Watkerville is reported missing and 
it is thought he has been killed by 
bootleggers and rum runners and his 
body disopsed of.

The home of John Maw, near the 
Wyoming cemetery, Zone street, was 
burned to the ground Monday after
noon. The origin of the fire is un
known.

Frank Moore, Bothwell, who has 
been G.T.R. station'“agent tfiere 

esvifle district left for the West | for thirty years and in the employ

ing Come ® 
at once 8

m
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P. J. Morrison, Glencoe, has been 
appointed a magistrate with official 
court"at Glencoe. He Is a farmer and 

.mechanic.
Border police are seeking Samuel 

Fleming, proprietor of the Dominion 
bouse, Sandwich, who has jumped his 
'ball of $500.

Courtright residents are canvass
ing to get the one hundred contracts 
neceessary for the installation of 
hydro power.

Wheatley tax rate this year is 7 
mills. The village is considering the 

stallafcion of a waterworks system 
lortly.
There were 22 babies contested 

for prizes, at the Shetland picnic, the 
first prize being awarded to the child 
of Rev. and Mrs. Button of Florence.

Charles Bryan, an Amaranth far
mer, dropped dead Thursday morn
ing while pn his way to haul in oats.

is death is attributed to the exces- 
ive heat.

The death occurred in Mosa town
ship on Monday, August 14, of Mrs. 
JAnet Munro, aged 93 years. Funer
al services wfcne., -held in Burns’ 
church, Mosa, Wednesday afternoon, 
and interment was made at Kilmartin 
:emetery. Mrs .Munro was the widow 
if the late Colin Munro and was one 

the honored pioneers of this sec
tion of Ontario.

is t

z*Ci
B i @ @ i i

entrai Business College
STRATFORD, ONTARIO

ien com- 
ATES

OOL
ice

HANIC

B FREE MAIL COURSE
ffi The leading Commercial 
B School in Western Ontario 
B offers a free course by mail 
B to those who purpose enter

ing Business College in Sep
tember. By “home' study”

B you can shorten your school 
S term. Our graduates are 
B meeting with success. Write 
B at once for particulars.
B D. A. McLACHLAN, .

Principal.
SBBBBBBBBBS ffl S

^FALL TERM OPENS AUG. 28TH

Yonge and
Strictly First Class. ________

readily obtain employment. It pays 
attend the best Catalogue free. 

*"■* W. J. ELLIOTT, Principal.

of the company for fifty years, has 
been superannuated and has gone to 
Windsor to live.

Over 3,000 musicians will take 
part in the Music Day program at the 
Canadian National Exhibition, in
cluding twenty-five bands, 1,500 
choristers, and a large number of 
troubadors, pianists and other artists.

A young lady named Larue was 
driving a horse along the Dillon side- 
road in Raleigh when the horse ran 
into a hydro wire which had been 
blown down. The horse was instantly 
killed, but the girl was not injured.

The Crawford House, one of Wind
sors’ oldest hotels, was sold Friday 
by A. Daunami, the proprietor, to a 
Bothwell hotel man for $185,000. 
The new proprietor will renew the 
place and put it in condition to make 
a bid for business.

David N. Harrison, died Thursday 
in the Sarnia hospital, after a long 
illness, aged 80 years. Mr. Morrison 
was in the dry -goods business for 
many years and was also treasurer 
of the school board.

A pretty wedding took place at the 
home of the bride’s parents, Mr. and 
Mrs. Alex. Chalmers, Mandaumin, at 
5.30 p.m. Friday, August 11th, when 
Mabel Chalmers, became the bride of 
Hugh Basil Sparling of the lake 
Shore, Sarnia Township. The cere
mony was performed by Rev. C. 
Waghorne.

Mrs. Ephrim Ellwood of Truin, 
white working in the garden the 
other day had t-he misfortune to cut 
her hand on a brier bush. The in
jury has developed into blood poison
ing. Latest reports are that she is-in 
a very critical condition.

Last Thursday, fire set by an oil 
stove, broke out in the rear kitchen 
of Mrs. W. H. Jones’ residence on 
North street, Amherstburg, and got 
such a start that it had become a 
serious blaze before an alarm was 
rung in. A large crowd gathered and 
assisted the firemen to remove furni- 

[¥j : lure, but the smoke was so dense 
B I that little could be saved. The house 
B i was badly wrecked.

James Arnold of Sombra was 
feeding horses on Wednesday morn
ing with a pail of oa-ts. Some of the 
other horses came along and became 
fractious. One horse kicked Mr. 
Arnold in the back with one foot, 
and the left side with another, caus
ing a rupture. Mr. Arnold is a marr
ied man with two children. He was 
taken to the Sarnia hospital where an

B

Toronto.
Graduates operation was performed for a rup-

ociation @
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tured spleen.
iT PAYS TO ADVERTISE”

ning
[ways got 
s for the

Thorough Training in Commercial and Short
hand branches by competent aYid 

experienced instructors.

20th Century Modern Accounting and Business 
Practice, and Secretarial Training.

Modern Equipment. Well-appointed Quarters

Onr graduates secure and hold responsible 
positions in the mercantile world.

12th year under continuous supervision of the 
present principal and staff.

Catalogue, rates and details of courses free on 
quest. Telephone or write to

W. R. STEPHENSON, Principal

In a Maze which was caused by the IBIS® B Efl 8 ®
explosion of a spirit lamp and jump- ffi 
ed instantaneously to a can of gaso- g
line which it ignited, Dr. C. C. Col- _. 
lins, Sarnia, dentist, wag severely ™ 
burned on the arm shortly after noon ffi 
Wednesday. | g

Dr. Freele, Glencoe, is in Victoria 
Hospital undergoing treatment for 
septic poisoning in the arm, caused 
by a wound received a few weeks 
ago when his car ran over the end of 
a culvert which was undergoing re
pairs. We are glad to learn he is 
making good recovery.

Just after running the morning 
milk through a cream separator at his 
home, concession 2, Caradoc town
ship, Duncan A. McRae dropped dead 
of heart failure. The deceased was 
46 rayes of age and was well known 
and highly respected in this district.
Coroner Dr. Woods of Mt. Brydges 
was called, but decided that no in
quest was necessary.

While Mr. John Maw, Wyoming, 
was absent from his home his dwell
ing caught fire from the stove in 
some way and although every one 
possible went to the aid of Mrs. -Maw 
the house was burned to the ground.
For lack of rain everything was in a 
parched condition and the fire engine 
was not in working condition. The 
upstairs furniture was all destroyed.

“The yield of wheat in Adelaide 
Township is very poor this year,” 
said a farmer from the north this 
week, “the returns running all the 
way from 8 to 20 bushels per acre.
The Hessian fly did much damage 
throughout the district, and I am told 
that wheat returns from lighter sails 
are much more disappointing. The 
other crops, generally, are good, and 
the farmer will have little reason to 
complain.”

“Hands up” meant the loss of 
forty-five dollars to Mr. John McPher- 
stjjl, who lives across the road from 
the Basket Factory, Forest, on Mon
day evening. He was returning home 
on Jefferson street and when near H.
Patterson’s residence, a masked man 
shoved a revolver in his face and re
lieved him. of his bank-roll, contain
ing forty-five dollars. Mr. MoPher 
son did not report his bas to the 
authorities until Tuesday morning 
and consequently the thief was en
abled to make a dean get-away.

A wind, hail and rain storm of un
usual velocity visited Euphemia 
township, doing thousands of dollars’ 
worth of damage to crops. The Corn

ooks
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Your Drugs 

at Our Store —
and Stationery and 
School Supplies and 

School Bt
HERE you will find the very best selection of 
all School Supplies. Everything required for 

both Public and High School.
Scribblers, Note Books, Inks, Slates, Book Bags 

Erasers, Pens and Pencils, Rulers, Paints 
Crayons, Mathematical Sets, etc.

TEXT BOOKS FOR PUBLIC 
AND HIGH SCHOOL

Ask to see our Special Fountain Pen. I 
guaranteed for school use

I

is shredded, nothing but the stalks 
remaining, and the buckwheat -is cut 
off close to the ground. The rain fell 
in clouds and on the low lend the 
upper part of the oats in shock was 
only visible. The most extensive 
damage was done north of the Hager- 
ty road, and it is doubtful if any of 
the late grain will recuperate from 
the terrible pounding it received. 
Hundreds of young chicks were kill
ed by the hail.

News of an assault of a rather 
thrilling nature and attempted rob
bery comes from Oxley, where on 
Saturday evening just as night was 
falling some man entered the home 
of Wm. Campbell during the àbsenee 
of all the family except tils 18-year- 
old daughter, and demanded jewelry 
and money. When the youn^ lady 
could not or refused to grant the 
gruff request the intruder seized a 
pair of scissors and cut off her h'air, 
which was in a braid, within six 
inches of her head, then roughly 
knocked her over a chair, leaving her 
unconscious. The affair has caused 
quite a stir in the neighborhood.

Fire, which followed an explosion 
of gasoline, totally destroyed the ele
vator of United Farmers’ Co-Opera-1 
ative Society, Leamington. Alfred : 
Sedrington, manager of the elevator 
who was- in the basement when gaso
line leaking from an engine exploded 
was burned about the head and arms 
while fighti.vg fc!« way out of the 
building. Several thousand bushel- 
of wheat and : ‘.her grain were in the 
elevator awaiting shipment. One ton 
of sugar also was destroyed. The 
damage is estimated at $25,000. 
Swelled by heat and Water from six 
streams the grain bulged out the con
crete walls until they fell, showering 
sparks and flaming brands over other 
buildings. Damage to these was 
slight.

Bilton Gillanders, 7t|j concession 
of Gosfield, had his fine barn, 700 
bushels oats, 200 bushels wheat, a 
quantity of hay and a number of im
plements destroyed by fire Friday 
evening. He had just finished thresh
ing about 5 o’clock and the men were 
cleaning up when fire was noticed 
at the very top of one of the Straw- 
stacks, which was only a few feet: 
from the barn. The blaze spread 
with such rapidity that the bam was 
soon on fire and past saving. The 
origin of the fire is a mystery. It is 
claimed that it could not have start
ed from the engine nor from spontan
eous combustion as the straw did not 
have time to heat. As far as is known 
no one Was smoking about the stack. 
The loss is a heavy one, partially 
covered by insurance, - y j

■
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a We re now going to give our patrons a School a 
g Shoe Feast. Right now, when the Boys and a 
g Girls will be wanting new shoes for the Falla 
g term. We offer some splendid and unusual g 
a inducements in our lines of Good School Shoes, a

a A Regular School Shoe Benefit
a We’ve all sizes and you'll find every shoe well 
I made from splendid leather.
■ Note some of tthe prices:

One lot Boys’ Shoes, sizes 1 to 5, 
former price $5.25, Sale Price....

■ Youths’ Shoes, sizes 11,12,13, 
ffi were $3.50, now priced...............

$2.75 5
...$2.25 £

Misses’ Shoes, size 11 to 2, regular price «
up to $4.00, Sale Price............  ........  .... $2.25 ■

A. Rurriford
WE DO REPAIRING—AND DO IT RIGHT I

siiiaisiiisiiijj

Schooldays Again!
School Opens Tuesday, Sept. 5th 

We re Ready—Are You ?
With a Big Array of Every Requirement for both 
Public and High Schools. Everything plainly 

marked at the Lowest Price.

Siddall Dru ~
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KERWOOD

Mrs. Jones of Rochester was the 
guest of Mr. and Mrs. John Johnson 
last week.

Mrs. Payne and sdn Earley of Chi
cago motored to Kerwood and are 
visiting the former’s parents, Mr. and 
Mil. J. J. Earley.

Mr. Basil Brandreth of the Royal 
Bank staff of Toronto visited his 
grandmother, Mrs. Emily Brandreth 
recently.

Mr. and Mrs. Frank Wright, Mr. 
and Mrs. Dave Wilson and Mr. and 
Mrs. John Harding and families of 
Melbourne spent a day at Grand 
Bend recently.

The Misses Harrison of Brooke 
visited friends in the village recently.

The Anglican Ladies’ Aid will meet 
at the home of Mrs. Deander Foster 
on Wednesday next at 2 p.m.

Mr. and Mrs. Em Denning, Mr. 
Irvin Denning and Miss Heryl Freer 
motored to Hillsboro and spent tfhe 
■day.

Miss Meryl Freer and Mr. Irvin 
Denning are spending a week at For
est and Hillsboro. '

The annual meeting of the Bible 
society will be held in the Methodist 
church at 7 p.m'., Sunday next, Sept. 
3rd, When the Rev. W. J. Bowen will 
deliver an address.

SURPRISE KERWOOD MAN ON 
HIS 85TH BIRTHDAY

On Thursday afternoon, Aug. 17, 
a very pleasant gathering took place 
at the home of Mr. and Mrs. John 
Johnson of the 6th line, Metcalfe. 
The occasion was the celebration of 
the 85th birthday of Mr. John Rich
ardson, sen., of Kerwood. Brothers 
and sisters, children and grandchild
ren, great- grandchildren and a few 
intimate friends to the number of 60 
were invited.

The occasion was one of complete 
surprise to’ Mr.' Richardson. It is 
doubtful if the family record of Mr. 
Richardson can be duplicated. In a 
family of bight children, 38 grand
children and 11 great-grandchildren 
no death has yet been recorded.

Next March Mr. and Mrs. Richard
son will celebrate the sixtieth anni
versary of their wedding if still liv

ing. During the afternoon games 
were indulged in.An interesting game 
of baseball was played. During the 
game Mr. Richardton did some batt
ing and playing on the field. He is 
very remarkable for his physical 
vitality and activity. He is a very 
regular attendant -of all church ser
vices and official meetings. He is 
greatly admired and loved by all. 
About forty-five guesst eat down to 
a splendid dinner, at the close of 
which the Rev. C. J. Moorehouse, 
pastor of the Methodist church, of 
which Mr. Richardson is a memiber, 
in a brief address congratulated him 
on behalf of the company and wished 
him very many happy returns even 
tc the hundredth birthday. The com
pany then sang “For He’s a Jolly 
Good Fellow.’’ Mr. Richardson has 
spent all his life in Kerwood and 
vicinity.

» GOOD TIH TO BUY

GRACE CHURCH SUNDAY 
SCHOOL PICNIC

Grace Church, 4th line, Sunday 
school picnic was held at Bright’s 
Grove on Tuesday, Aug. 22nd. About 
86 were present and the afternoon 
was spent in bathing and boating un
til about half past three when a pro
gram of sports was started, the re
sults as follows: Races—Girls under 
six, 25 yds., Helen Waltham, Irene 
Morgan; iboys under six, 25 yds. Jas. 
Morgan, Kenny Morgan; girls six to 
ten, 50 yds, Muriel Waltham, Doro
thy Westgate; boys six to ten, 60 
yds, Allen Westgate, Ivan Morgan; 
boys sack race, 60 yds, Robert Pike, 
Clayton Morgan; hoop race, (cap
tains) Jean Waltham, Amelia Pike, 
tie; boot and shoe race (men) Lloyd 
Eastabro’ok, Roy Phillips, Clarence 
Atchison;'boot and shoe race (ladies) 
Miss Pike, Mrs. G. Westgate, Miss 
Waltham; fat man’s race, S. Newton, 
Rev. H. Deihl, J. Cline; men’s race 
100 yds, R. Phillips, J. Henderson, W 
Morgan ; boys race 100 yds, M. Steph
enson, H. Westgate, R. Pike; mar
ried ladies race, Mrs. G- Westgate, 
Mrs. C. Atchison, Mrs, A. William
son; blind man’s race, W. Pullen, 3. 
Henderson, C. Atchison; coat race, 
L. Eastabrook and Mrs. G. Westgate, 
.J Henderson and Miss J. Waltfham,

g NOW i$ the time to lay in a good stock of staples. The cotton market has 
g been steadily advancing and prices on all finished products shew a sharp
■ upward tendency. Then, too, have the sewing well in hand by the time
■ the cold weather arrives.
■
■ GREY COTTONS- 36 inches wide Standard Shirtings, plain blues and
1 ............12^c, 16c, 18c, 20c and 24c. khaki, fancy stripes and checks,
5 BLEACHED COTTONS, 36 inches, finest quality made............... 35c-
■ ............16c, 18c, 20c, 22c and 25c. ’ .■ ---------- - *----------------------------- Rockfast Drills and Steelcloth

■ FLANNLITES . Galateas..................... 25c, 30c, 35c
— White............................ 15c and 25c -------------—------- —--------------- —
■ Stripes..........  16c, 25c and 30c Linen Tablings, 70 inches wide,
■ Pl,ln flreys and pmks’ 25c and 300 every thread pure linen, $1.85, $2.25
2 Tickings......................32c. 45c, 55c Union Tablings at$1.00, $1.25, $1.50
g Percales, 36 inch, dark colors, 28c ______ ;______________________
■ Sheetings, bleached or unbleached,
■ in 2 and yd. widths, 50c, 65c, 75c Cottonades and Drills, blue, black,
S Circular Pillow Cottons, 40, 42, 44 khaki and stifle stripe,>ew cotton- 
e and 46 inch widths, 42c,50c,55c,58c. ade patterns, at...............30c to 48c

I A. BROWN & CO. |
a Phono 24 “THE STORE THAT SATISFIES’’ S

■ MONEY REFUNDED ON ANY UNSATISFFACTORY PURCHASE ■
■ .................. ................................................................ ...

30th ANNIVERSARY
Bethel Methodist Church

Wi,l be Held on
SUNDAY AND MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 3rd and 4th

SUNDAY MORNING SERVICE AT 10.30 A.M.
Conducted by Rev. George Jewitt, of Forest, . former pastor.

SUNDAY EVENING SERVICE AT 7.30 P.M.
Conducted by Rev. A. F. Anderson, of Clinton, n former pastor.

Mr. F. R. Luclch.m, of Watford, will sing at both services .

MONDAY EVENING, SEPTEMBER 4 
HARVEST HOME DINNER

will b. served in the Basement of the Church, from 6 to 8 p.m.
PROGRAMME

ADDRESSES BY REVS. A. F. ANDERSON AND GEO. JEWITT 
MUSIC FURNISHED BY MRS. DICKINSON, SOPRANO SOLOIST,

MR. MALONEY, SCOTCH SOLOIST
Chairmen—C. C. L. Courons. Admission 50c and 35c.

| G. Westgate and Mrs. W. Morgan. 
Oldest person on grounds, Mr. Win. 
Williamson. Youngest baby on, 
grounds, La Verne Morgan. There was 
an abundance of good things to eat, 
and ideal weather crowned a very en
joyable day.

CASTORIA
For Infants and Children

In Use For Over 30 Years
Always bears 

the
Signature of

it Up for Fall !■
First quality Electric Lamps, 25, 40, 60w- • -40c each 
Cold Blast' Lanterns, tall or short globe. .$1.00 each

i SSSSSC

BIG SHIPMENT JUST IN OF THE BEST QUALITY IMPORTED

Electric Bulbs
ARGON GAS FILLED AND SUNLITE

100 watt. .. .41.26 60 watt.. ..$1.00 40 watt....90c

PERFECTION OIL STOVES—2-b urner, with oven...................$21,50

HYDRO ELECTRIC WASHER, TOASTERS AND IRONS

W. L. McCrae & Co.
Phone 107 WATFORD

IF YOU ARE SICK AND HAVE TRIED EVERYTHING ELSE 
WITHOUT RESULTS—WHY NOT TRY

CHIROPRACTIC
AND GET WELL.

Dr. A. C. Anderson, Chiropractor
ROCHE HOUSE, WATFORD

Mondays Wednesdays Fridays
CONSULTATION AND EXAMINATION FREE 2 to 4 p.m.
STRATHROY—MONDAY, WEDNESDAY * FRIDAY, 9.30 to 11.30
Over f. j. could tailor shop, front street

CHOP STUFF

Detroit has been placed within the 
Eastern Standard Zone time.

Dr. Hîllis of Oil Springs has mov
ed to Kingsville where he will pract
ice in future.

Miss Edith Roebuck, Sombra, was i 
united in marriage Wednesday to Mr. 
Bmest R. Moir of Bhberts, Ont.

For raffling off a Ford car at Blen
heim Old Boys’ Reunion three of the 
committee paid fines and costs 
amounting to $i!0.

A cotton wood tree in Gosfield 
South, said to be 80 years old, meas
ures 19 feet in circumference one 
foot from the ground.

A Greek shoe shine man in Wind
sor made $60,060 in a few years, 
then quit and went home where a man 
with $100- is considered rich.

Mrs. Wilson, wife of Dr. D. C. 
Wilson Of Parkhill, passed away on 
August 20th. She had been in poor 
health for some time. Her husband 
and a daughter, Aileen, survive her.

Thos. Zavitz, a former resident of 
Strathroy died in Toronto last Thurs
day aged 80 years. He was buried at 
Strathroy.

Mrs. Janet Monro, one of the old 
residents of Mosa, died on Aug. 14 
She was born in 1828. Her husband 
died 31 years ago. Mrs. Margaret 
Munro of Brooke is a sister.

Ratepayers of Glencoe voted on a 
bylaw to raise by debentures of the 
corporation $2,500 to purchase a r.ew 
gasoline fire engine and $1,000 to 
construct cement storage tanks for 
water. The bylaw carried with a ma
jority of 6 votes, there being 63 for 
and 67 against.

Bert Holman, South Woodslee, who 
had his hand crushed at the brick 
yard sc.ne months ago, and has been 
receiving pay from the Workman’s 
Compensation Board, has had an ad
justment with the Board, by which 
he receives $100 in cash and $12 a 
month for the rest of his ljfe.

Near Strathroy several fields of red 
clover have been seriously attacked 
by a root borer. The pest is being in
vestigated by the Dominion entomol
ogists. More Middlesex farmers arc 
saving clover ud alsike for seed this 
year than usual, but more attention 
must be paid to the source of the 
seed.

Glencoe Chautauqua guarantors 
have a snfall deficit to cover this year 
owing to giving certain privileges to 
ticket holders to which they were 
really not entitled. With a surplus in 
hand from last year, 'however, the 
guarantors are still to the good. All 
are enthusiastic over the entertain
ment provided this year and readily 
signed up for next year’s Chautau
qua

Griffith’s Halters, a special lot...............$1.00 each
Griffith’s Linen Ties........  ....................... 35c each
De Luxe Electric Irons............................ $5.50 each
Westinghouse Irons............... ............. . .$6.75 each
Hot Point Irons............ ......... ..............$6.75 each

Ruberoid 3-ply Heavy Roofing .......................$3.00

N. B. HOWDEN EST.
“THE QUALITY STORE’

CANADIAN NATIONAL EXHIBITION
Aug. 26—TORONTO—Sept. 9

PRINCE OF WALES DURBAR
Gorgeous production with all the mystery, 
romance and splendour of the Far East.

$1,500,000 in new buildings and scores of other 
new features and attractions.

NEVER ON A BIGGER SCALE
Reduced rates on all lines of travel

JOHN G. KENT,
M.n.rln, DlMeta.

ROBT. FLEMING
M»S«hl

The Kind of made in canada 
Battery Economy BATTERIES
We Recommend

There is only one kind of battery economy 
—get a good battery like the Exide, then let 
us give it the attention it deserves.

Regular inspection and testing by our service 
v department will discover battery troubles

before they become serious, no matter what 
• make of battery you use.

WILLIAMS BROS. GARAGE

V

Wednesday afternoon 1.30. 4 Big Lambton-Middlesex Teams
Community Street Dance at 8 p.m. Music by Strathroy Military Band. Come Early ! Stay Late t

Al
-■•"■TV


